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S Texico Schools Begin 
01, • 

Classes Next Week Texico Registration 

• nesday, Aug. 18, at 9 a.m. 
MDT. Classes will be dis-
missed at 2 p.m. that day, 
however, after that, the close 
of the school day will be at 3:30 
p.m. 

tration for classes took place 
last week for all Texico high 
school and junior high students 
with elementary school stu-
dents to register on the first 
day of class. The new school 
year is slated to begin on Wed- 

Kenneth Shaw, principal for 
the Texico junior high and high 
school, assists Brette Southard 
in registering for classes for 
the 1982-83 school term. 
Brette's mother, Mrs. Anna 
Southard, looks on. Pre-regis- 

Somewhere in the passage of 
the past several weeks sum-
mer began to wane and fall to 
wax. We received a token of 
this change when we observed 
some diligent and serious 
young ladies practicing their 
twirling and cheerlealing rou-
tines under the spreading elms 
at the courthouse. Another 
omen stared us in the face as 
we mowed the lawn last week. 
Our soft maple began to silent-
ly shed its summer raiment a 
leaf at a time. Ah Tempust 
Fugit and fugit and fugits. 

By this time of the year it is 
almost safe to say that the 
High Plains in our area will 
escape any 100 degree days. 
The time of extreme summer 
heat is behind us. We will have 
hot days and humid days. This 
will make us more uncomfort-
able than an extra hot day with 
low humidity. Yup, it ain't the 
heat, it's the humidity that 
counts. Classes Begin Aug. 23 

At Lazbuddie Schools 

Carol Brock, math; Roy King, 
coach and physical education; 
Michael Littlejohn, coach and 
social studies; Scott Parker, 
coach and physical education; 
Gina Piazza, special educa-
tion; Jerry Sadberry, band and 
music; Anna Southard, lan-
guage arts; Ima Gene Swin-
ney, resource room; and Joan 
Edwards, diagnostician and 
resource. 

Composing the elementary 
(Continued on Page 2) 

director, and driver's educa-
tion; David Lynn, science, 
social studies, RE., and head 
football coach; Michael Little-
john, head volleyball coach; 
Roy King, girls basketball 
coach and assistant football 
coach; and Scott Parker, boys 
basketball coach and assistant 
football coach. 

Texico Junior High faculty 
and staff includes Rosa Nunez, 
secretary; Mildred Moore, 
special education secretary; 

High School - - 

Farwell Students To 
Register Next Week 

i. 

• 

The Lazbuddie Independent 
School District will begin the 
1982-83 school term with teach-
ers reporting on Wednesday, 
Aug. 18. 

Students will register and 
classes will begin on Monday, 
Aug. 23, at 8:25 a.m. The 
school buses will run their reg-
ular routes Monday morning. 

One new faculty member, 
Craig Terry, will be teaching 
industrial arts and serve as 
assistant coach. Terry is a 1982 
graduate of Eastern New Mex-
ico University, with a major in 
industrial arts and a minor in 
physical education. 

New staff member is Mrs. 
Keihm (Gina) Smith, who will 
be the high school principal's 
secretary and Title I teacher 
aide. Mrs. Smith is a graduate 
of Muleshoe High School, and 
she completed two years at 
Texas Tech and a course at 

American Business College. 
The returning staff includes 

Sam P. Barnes, superinten-
dent, and Gloria Elliott, ad-
ministrative secretary. 

Returning teachers at the 
high school will be Toby Booth, 
high school principal and high 
school girls basketball coach; 
Terry Campbell, head coach 
and math; Hardy Carlyle, 
English and P.E.; Carl Glass, 
history and boys basketball 
coach; Elizabeth Queener, 
science and junior high; 

Also, Francis Campbell, 
English and junior high; Cas-
sandra Cargile, home econom-
ics; Ricky Copp, vocational 
agriculture; Carl Wilke, band; 
Sharon Tate, business and 
Title I; Pat Seymore, health 
and Title I; Dennis Owen, 
computer inst. and Title I; and 
Robin Glass, library aide. 

Elementary staff will be 

Students in the Texico Mu-
nicipal School District will be-
gin classes for the 1982-83 
school term next week, on 
Wednesday, Aug. 18. Teachers 
will meet for in-service day on 
Tuesday, Aug. 17. 

Pre-registration took place 
the first of this week for all 
Texico high school and junior 
high school students. 

Those students who will be 
attending Texico Elementary 
School, grades 1-5, for the first 
time are to register on the first 
day of school. Students who 
have attended Texico Elemen-
tary School previously need not 
register. A school age child is 
at least five years of age prior 
to 12:01 on September 1, 1982. 

All students will report to 
classes at 9 a.m. MDT on Wed-
nesday, and classes will be 
dismissed at 2 p.m. Lunch will 
be served in the cafeteria on 
the first day of school. Buses 
will run at 2 p.m. After this 
first day, classes will be dis-
missed each day at 3:30 p.m. 
MDT. 

The Texico administration 
and faculty staff is now com-
plete with one new face and a 
few changes on the scene. 

Kenneth Shaw will be as-
suming the position of prin-
cipal for both the high school 
and the junior high, while 
James Harding will serve as 
counselor for the school dis-
trict. 

Kay West is returning to the 

Charles Beam, elementary 
principal and math; Allene 
Pitcock, kindergarten; Adeana 
Carlyle, first grade; Rhonda 
Buie, second grade; Patricia 
Spencer, third grade; Hester 
Barnes, fourth grade; Debra 
Hall, fifth grade; Linda Welch, 
sixth grade; 

Also, Alice Barber, Title I 
migrant and special education; 
Jerry Stickrod, LLD special 
education and P.E.; Leona 
Crenshaw, Title I migrant 
aide; Cathy Everett, speciaa• 
education teacher aide; and 
Carolyn Flores, Title I aide 
and principal's secretary. 

Other staff members include 
Leonard Elliott, bus mechanic; 
Pablo Mendoza, Celia Men-
doza, and Ray Lueras, custo-
dians; Dorothy Gregory, lunch 
room director; and Robbie 
Davis and Bertie Faye Cope-
land, lunch room cooks. 

classroom following a year's 
leave of absence. She will once 
again serve as instructor for 
English and journalism. 

Ann Liethen, who taught 
social studies last year, will be 
instructing all business class-
es. She is replacing Mary Pey-
ton Williams who retired last 
May. 

Texico Elementary School 
has one new face for the up-
coming school year. Cindy Os-
borne will serve as speech 
pathologist for the district. 

Members of the Board of 
Education include Arlye 
Crooks, president; Herman 
Geries, vice-president; Greg 
Martin, secretary; Roy Thorn-
ton, member; and Johnnie 
Rucker, member. 

Working in the administra-
tive office will be Marcia 
Leavell, business manager, 
and Rosa Nunez, secretary. 

James Pierce is superin-
tendent of Texico Schools, and 
elementary principal is George 
Herrington. 

Other faculty and staff at 
Texico High School include 
Kay Warmuth, secretary; 
Kendale Burch, home econom-
ics and social studies; Sylvia 
Burgett, librarian and art; 
Juanita Hadley, English and 
Spanish; Paula Leighton, re-
source room; Ann Liethen, 
business; Nadine Maben, 
science; Ronnie Warmuth, 
math and yearbook advisor; 
Eddie West, agriculture; Ken-
neth Shaw, principal, athletic 

Farwell Schools will begin 
their school term on Monday, 
Aug. 23. The completed list of 
faculty and staff will appear in 
next week's issue of the Trib-
une. 

School registration is slated 
to begin Tuesday, Aug. 17, for 
elementary students; Thurs-
day, Aug. 19, for high school 
students; and junior high 
school students will register on 
the first day of school. 

High school seniors are to 
meet in the school auditorium 
at 9:30 a.m, on August 19; 
juniors will meet at 11 a.m.; 
sophomores at 1:30 p.m.; and 
freshmen at 3 p.m. the same 
day. 

These students will register 

for classes, receive their 
school handbooks, be assigned 
lockers, and receive their 
books at this time. 

Elementary school students 
who are NEW to the Farwell 
School district, and who will be 
five years old or older by Sep-
tember 1, 1982, are urged to 
pre-register on Tuesday, Aug. 
17, from 9 a.m. to noon and 
from 1 to 3 p.m. at the elemen-
tary school. Those elementary 
students who attended Farwell 
school last year need not reg-
ister. 

New kindergarten students 
should bring health, immun-
ization, and birth records with 
them, according to elementary 
principal James Craig. 

Pleasant Hill Community Hosts Reunion • 

• 

Approximately 400 persons 
attended the Pleasant Hill 
Community reunion on Sunday, 
Aug. 8, at the Community 
Building. The reunion started 
around 9:00 a.m. and the 
weather was perfect and 
friends came from far and 
near to visit and enjoy the 
bountiful meal at noon. 

J.D. Kelley served as emcee 
for the reunion. Gary Single-
terry gave the invocation. 
Sallie Talley Cole and Nora 
Kaemper Day were in charge 
of the registration book. 

Music was furnished by a 
string band consisting of Bert 

was very appropriate as a 
number of Singleterrys home-
steaded in the Pleasant Hill 
Community in the early 1900's, 
reports Jimmye Donahey. 

Several other families were 
having family gatherings in 
conjunction with the reunion. 
They were: Kaemper family, 
Thelma Porter family, Helen 
Webb family, L.R. Talley fam-
ily, Mrs. Maggie Bell family, 

Pattison family, and the 
George Palmateer family. 

In attendance were area 
residents of Clovis, Texico, and 

(Continued on Page 2) 

being 90 years plus. Mrs. Mag-
gie Bell Melugin of Clovis was 
the oldest lady present at age 
88. Others in the group of over 
80 besides May and Mrs. Melu-
gin were: Mrs. Cavie Lovett; 
Mrs. Maurene Bell; Mrs. Nora 
Day; Mrs. Alma Davis; Mrs. 
Esther Duncan; Mrs. Stella 
Singleterry Shelton; Frank Al-
corn; Ray Hungate, Homer 
Kelley; Reagan Looney; Ma-
son Neely; Cliff Spearman and 
Vaudie Pierce. 

Recognition was made for 
the family having the most 
members present which was 
the Singleterry families. This 

Davis, Ardale Thornton, Jessie 
Davis Pate, and Cecil Joiner. 

Ex-teachers present for the 
reunion were: Mrs. Lois Wil-
kinson Cox, Mrs. Avis Patter-
son, Mrs. Lucile Singleterry, 
Delmer Lee, and A.D. McDon-
ald. 

After lunch, several recogni-
tions were made. Nora Jean 
(Pattison) Williams from 
Cairo, Egypt, was recognized 
as the person coming the far-
thest distance. 

Ralph May, husband of 
Alyne Barnes May, from Lar-
amie, Wyo., was recognized as 
the oldest person present, 

• 
Pleasant Hill 
Exes Meet 
For Dinner 

..• 

Again our sterling TV net-
works have been getting in 
their licks. We have been de- 
luged with stories of anti-nu-
clear demonstrations coincid- 
ing with the anniversary of our 
dropping the atomic bomb on 
Hiroshima and Nagasaki. One 
would almost conclude that 
that act was an unnecessary 
bit of barbarism on the part of 
the militaristic and sadistic 
government of the United 
States. 

How far from the truth of 
history can you get? 

Granted that this act 
changed the course of history 
and propelled all mankind into 
a new era, the question is was 
it not better for the USA to 
have accomplished this feat 
rather than to have put our 
heads in the sand and waited 
for the likes of Adolph Hitler or 
the Japanese Premier Tovo to 
have done it. 

Had we, at that time, fol-
lowed today's line of reason-
ing, there would not have been 
line of reasoning today. What 
we are saying is that that act 
at that time prevented the 
world from succumbing to dic-
tatorial barbarism. 

We saved untold numbers of 
American service men's lives 
and also saved many times 
more Japanese from other 
forms of death. It was the 
mete, just, and proper thing to 
do given the time and circum-
stances. 

How brilliant hypocrites can 
be, looking back from a 37 
year vantage point. Especially 
if you weren't even born when 
the action occurred. 

If the only threat to world 
peace came from the govern-
ment of the United States there 
would be no threat. It has not 
been our country that has en-
slaved half of Europe. It has 
not been the United States that 
has created the most massive 
military machine the world 
has ever seen. It has not been 
our government that has 
sneered at treaties and left an 
unbroken string of solemn 
pledges. 

Oh, you fools, take your pro-
tests to the walls of the Krem-
lin, march your banners down 
Red Square, take your row-
boats and sail down the Volga, 
trespass, if you dare, on the 
ground occupied by the Iron 
Curtain. Fat damn chance. 

Kenneth Shaw, high school and 
junior high school principal; 
and George Herrington, ele-
mentary principal. Students in 
the Texico School district will 

Getting down to business at 
Texico Municipal Schools in 
preparation for the upcoming 
school year are, from left, 
James Pierce, superintendent; 

begin the 1982-83 school term 
next week with classes begin-
ning on Wednesday, Aug. 18. 
Teachers will meet for in-ser-
vice day on Tuesday, Aug. 17. 

• ••. 

In general, the art of gov-
ernment consists in taking as 
much money as possible from 
one class of citizens to give to 
the other. Voltaire-1694 (sound 
familiar today?) 

Grand Jury Hands 

Down 9 Indictments 
God Save The United States 

Congress Is In Session 

• 
Texas Highway Patrol officers 
for DWI. He was fined $250 
plus court costs, and given 
three days in jail. 

Benny Yruegas, 21, of Far-
well was arrested on August 6 
by sheriff's deputies, and was 
charged with worthless checks. 
He was fined $1 plus court  
costs, and was ordered t• 
make restitution. 

• 

man of Clovis; back row: 
Vaudie Pierce of Clovis, Mason 
Neely of Clovis, Nora Day of 
Texico, Ralph May of Lar-
amie, Wyo., Reagan Looney of 
Bovine, Alma Davis of Far- 
well, Hot 	Kelley of Pleasant 
Hill, Ray ...gate of Clovis, 

Among the more than 400 per-
sons attending the Pleasant 
Hill Community reunion were 
the "over 80" group. Pictured 
are, left to right, front row: 
Mrs. Joe Bell of Bovina, Cavie 
Lovett of Clovis, Margaret 
Melugin of Clovis, Esther Dun-
can of Clovis, and Cliff Spear- 

Frank Alcorn of Wilburton, 
Okla., and Stella Shelton of 
Slaton, Tex. Ralph May was 
recognized as the oldest person 
present, confessing to being 90 
years plus. Mrs. Margaret 
Melugin was the oldest woman 
present at age 

Pleasant Hill classmates for 
the years 1940 through 1945 
gathered at the Holiday Inn, 
Saturday night, Aug. 7, for a 
buffet dinner. 

An enjoyable evening of vis-
iting was had by all attending, 
reports Jimmye Donahey. It 
was noted that Howard and 
Wilma Nell Whitener were cel-
ebrating their 30th wedding 
anniversary, and they were 
wished many more years of 
happiness. 

Classmates enjoying the 
evening were: Jo Adrienne 
(Bailey) Tice of Lubbock; 
Juanita (Porter) Ray of Prair-
ie View, Ark.; R.C. and Doris 
Porter of Versailles, Mo.; 
Elvis and Bette Bell from 
Maimi, Ariz.; Norman and 
Rulene Smith of Las Vegas, 
N.M.; Earl and Celia Crowder 
of Albuquerque; Buster Neely 
of Colby, Kans.; Howard and 
Wilma Whitener of Texico; 

Attending from Clovis were: 
Geraldine and Alvis Bell, Roy 
Crowder, Lawrence and Lenny 
Holland, Ernestine Tucker, 
Marvin and Mildred (Tucker) 
Mills, Buck and Betty (Palm-
ateer) Mobley, Lloyd and Lor-
ainne (Tucker) Stovall, and 
Jimmye (Neely) Donahey. 

To 
Subscribe 

Just Phone 
481-3681 

tion, Parmer County Sheriff 
Bill Morgan reported that a 
14-year-old juvenile from Bo-
vina was arrested by the Bo-
vina city marshal and deputy 
on a charge of theft. He is 
being held in the county jail 
pending action in juvenile 
court. 

Robert Garcia, 29, of Farwell 
was arrested on August 4 by 
Parmer County Sheriff's offi-
cers on a contempt of court 
order out of District Court. 

Lawrence Sandoval, 47, of 
Clovis was arrested on August 
3 by sheriff's officers and 

Parmer County Grand Jury 
met Tuesday, Aug. 10, and 
handed down nine criminal in-
dictments. The following per-
sons were indicted by the jury. 

D.T. King, theft by worthless 
check; Kevin Lynn Calhoon, 
aggravated assault on a peace 
officer; Manuel Romo, forg-
ery; Ronnie Cantrell, subse-
quent DWI; Noel Guerra, ag-
gravated assault on a peace 
officer; Richard Whitson, de-
livery of marijuana; and 
Henry Pace, failure to stop and 
render aid. 

In sheriff's department ac- 

Reuben Gonzales, 26, oi 
Friona was am-sled by the  
sheriff's officers on a warrant  
from Castro County. Gonzales  
was returned to Castro County.  



Pleasant Hill . . . 
(Continued from Pagi 

numerous other towns in New 
Mexico and Texas were repre-
sented. Also the 14 following 
states were represented: Ar-
kansas, Arizona, California .  

Colorado, Kansas, Missouri, 
New York, Ohio, Oklahoma, 
Oregon, Texas, Virginia, 
Washington and Wyoming. 

Leon and Susie Langford 
took pictures of the various 
classes of Pleasant Hill for the 
years of 1917 through 1949. 

The Reunion Committee 
wishes to thank all of you for 
your attendance in helping to 
make the Pleasant Hill Re-
union of 1982 a success. 

Members of the reunion 
committee for the past year 
have been: Eric and Gladys 
Pierce, J.D. and Bertha Kel-
ley, Elmer and Ogetha Lang-
ford, Howard and Wilma 
Whitener, Sallie Talley Cole, 
Mabel Donahey Pate, Jimmye 
Neely Donahey, and Maurine 
Lovett Winkles. 

Texico Cof C - 

MD Event 
`Best Ever' 

Texico -Chamber of Com-
merce met Monday, Aug.9, at 
Citizens Bank in Texico to dis-
cuss the outcome of this year's .  
annual Border Town Days 
celebration. The members u-
nanimously agreed that the 
festivities should go down as 
the "best ever" and they also 
expressed their pleasure that 
the C of C queen candidate, 
Elayne Horner of Texico, was 
named second runner-up in the 
BTD Queen Contest. 

Bill Christian reported to the 
members that the Rotary Club 
showed a profit from the bar-
becue lunch held during • the 
Border Town Days funfest, and 
discussion was held suggesting 
that the money be used to 
make improvements at the city 
parks in both communities. 

The chamber members also 
discussed the possibility of us-
ing their portion of the money 
to repair the damages to the 
tables, and also to build shel-
ters in the K.K. Runnels Park. 

Mickey Fenn was assigned to 
look into various price esti-
mates and action will be taken 
at the next chamber meeting: • 

Those attending the meeting. 
were John Hadley, president; 
A.D. McDonald, vice-presi-
dent; Louise Engram, secre-
tary; Bill Christian, and 
Mickey Fenn. 

The chamber's next meeting 
is scheduled for Monday, Sept. 
13, at the Citizens Bank. 
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Rev. B.B. Harrison 
Funeral In Clovis 

Funeral services for Rev. 
Benjamin B. Harrison„ of 
Clovis, were conducted Mon-
day morning at the First Bap-
tist Church in Clovis with Dr. 
James Russell officiating, as-
sisted by Dr. Don Wheat. In-
terment was in the Hollene 
cemetery under the direction 
of Steed-Todd Funeral Home. 

Rev. Harrison was born Oct.' 
23, 1893 in Georgia and was the 
youngest of 12 children. His 
mother, Martha Harrison, 
moved to New Mexico with 
four sons, Ben, Lonnie, Arthur 
and Walter where they were 
engaged in ranching and farm-
ing. 

He was a retired Baptist 
minister and had pastored 
churches in Eastern New Mex-
ico and West Texas. These in-
cluded churches in St. Vrain, 
Field, and Forrest Heights in 
Clovis. The family resided in 

1,1 

Traveled Greatest Distance Singleterry Families 
her brothers, Hoyt Pattison of 
Clovis, left, and Buell Pattison 
of Taos, right, and a cousin, 
Ella Jean (Pattison] Harrison 
of Taos. 

Some 30 members of the 
Singleterry Family attended 
the Pleasant Hill reunion Sun-
day at the community center 

including [not in order] Lucile 
Singleterry; Gary, Kay, Melis-
sa, Martin, and Samuel Single-
terry; Monte, Rosle, Kim, 

Nora Jean [Pattison] W11-• 
Hams, center, of Cairo, Egypt, 
was recognized as the person 
traveling the greatest distance 
to attend the Pleasant Hill re-
union. Pictured with her are 

Monica, and Glenn Single-
terry; A.D. McDonald; Evelyn 
Tuckness; Bryan, Leslie, Alex-
is, and Morgan Tuckness; 
Faye Wilson; Frank and Ethel 
Allcorn; Stella Shelton; How-
ard, Esther, and Ethel Dun-
can; Hubert and Edmarina • 
Singleterry; Lola and Nobel 
Glover; Faye Smith; and Mar-
ion Singleterry. They were 
recognized as the family hav-
ing the most members present. 

Classified Ads 
Get Results  	• 

the Hollene community until 
1947 when they moved to 
Clovis. 

Survivors include his wife, 
Lena of the home; three sons, 
Virgle Harrison of Clovis, Paul 
Harrison of Texico, and Earl 
Harrison of Abilene, Tex.; six 
grandchildren, Ken Harrison of 
Vitas, Colo., Latitia Kelly of 
Clovis, Doug Harrison of 
Clovis, Mark Harrison of Tex-
ico, Cindy Weir of Abilene, 
Tex.,and Gail Dillard of Utah; 
nine great-grandchildren, and 
two great-great-grandchildren. 
He was preceded in death by 
one son in 1918. 

Pallbearers were grandsons, 
Ken Harrison, Mark Harrison, 
Doug Harrison, Randy Harri-
son, Darren Kelley, and Jay 
Kelley. Honorary bearers were 
members of the First Baptist 
Church of Clovis Mens Sunday 
School Class. 

	1 Long-term 
credit 
based 
on 
sound 
planning. 
The 
Land 

Bank 

Webb Family 
Members of the Helen Webb 
Family present at the reunion 
were, from left, Leon and 
Frances Webb of Scroggins, 
Tex., Helen Webb, also of 

Scroggins, Odell and Betty 
Webb of Prineville, Ore., and 
Ilene Webb Morris of Socorro, 

N.M. 

Former Teachers 
Former teachers of Pleasant 
Hill School attending the com-, 
munity reunion were, from! 
left, Avis Patterson of Clovis., 
Lucile Singleterry of Clovis,' 
A.D. McDonald of Texico, and 

• 
Delmar Lee of Tucumcari. 
Also attending the reunion but 
not present for picture was 
former teacher Lois Wilkerson 
Cox of Clovis. 

ot 
• 

NDOANK 
ins. Texico Elementary 

School Supplies 
Close to the land 
and the people who wort It 

FEDERAL LAND BANK 
ASSOCIATION 

Glue, crayons (at least 24 
colors), water colors, ruler 
with metrics, green soap 
eraser, box of tissue, spiral 
notebook, wide ruled, notebook 
paper, wide ruled. 

FOURTH GRADE: Two No. 
2 pencils, two red pencils, scis-
sors, sharp pointed, bottle of 
Elmer's Glue, box of crayons, 
water colors, map pencils, 
ruler (metric), green soap 
eraser, tissue, notebook or 
clipboard, notebook paper, 
wide line, three spiral note-
books, wide line, school box, 
comb. 

FIFTH GRADE: Notebook 
(looseleaf type), notebook pap-
er, large bottle of glue, scis-
sors (sharp pointed), several 
pencils, watercolors, crayons 
(at least 24 colors), ruler, 
.tissue, box for supplies, map 
pencils (8 colors), three spiral 
notebooks, two red grading 
pencils. 

• of Muleshoe 

Bill Liles-, 
272-3010 

Texico Elementary School; 
Principal George Herrington 
has issued a list of school 
supplies for all elementary 
school age children in grades 
one through five. 

The list of supplies are as 
follows: 

FIRST GRADE: Big Chief 
tablet, green soap eraser, El-
mer's Glue, crayons (16 reg-
ular size), tissue (regular 
box), box for supplies, several 
No. 2 pencils, set of 8 water 
colors, plastic tote bag, scis-
sors. 

SECOND GRADE: Notebook 
paper, wide ruled or tablet, 
large bottle of Elmer's Glue, 
several pencils, No. 2, crayons 
(at least 24 colors), scissors, 
sharp pointed, green soap 
eraser, box of tissue (large 
size), box for supplies, set of 
water colors. 

THIRD GRADE: Two No. 2 
pencils, scissors, Elmer's 

WHY TIE UP YOUR 
1917 Classmates 

Representing the 1917 class of 
Pleasant Hill School at the 
community reunion Sunday 

were Reagan Looney of Bo-
vino, left, and Ray Hungate of 
Clovis. 

Keller 

Enjoy Meal 
Enjoying the bountiful meal 
under one of the large shade 
trees at the Pleasant Hill Com-
munity Center were some of 
the Kelley families including, 
from left, Velma Kelley, Dru-
sWa and Barnie Kelley, and 
Allen and Helen Kelley. In the 
background is Clayton Kresge. 

Tax Rep. Here Wed. 
State Comptroller Bob Bul-

lock has announced that Ray-
mond Bogus from his Lubbock 
field office will be at Partner 
County Courthouse on Wednes-
day, Aug. 18, from 2 to 3:30' 
p.m. A comptroller's represen-, 
tative is available to assist' 
local residents at the court-
house the third Wednesday of 
each month. 

Anyone with problems or 
questions concerning state tax-
es is urged to contact Bogus at, 
the courthouse in person or; 

• 
call the Lubbock field office at 
(806) 795-0691. A toll-free num-
ber, 1-800-252-5555, is also 
available to Texas taxpayers. 

Texico School Begins • • • 

YOUR NEXT TRACTOR OR 

OTHER FARM EQUIPMENT! 

• 
FREE SPEECH AND THE A.C.L.U. 

THE WHOLL 
WORLD IS ON 
MYSNOULDERS; 

/ork 
kop 

CLOVIS 
SHOPPING 

DIRECTORY 
Infants and 
Maternity 

Wear 
P12 Main 763-7145 

Strake 
Talk YES-RENTIND HAS 

MANY ADVANTAGES- 
• Proldes Temporary help 

in a Hurry — 

Meets Unexpected equip-
ment needs — 

On May 20, 1982, U.S. 
District Judge John Sin-
gleton ruled that the chil-
dren in Aldine schools, 
outside Houston, could no 
longer include a phrase prais-
ing God in their school song. 

That made the American 
Civil Liberties Union 
(ACLU) very happy. They 
had been party to the suit, 
claiming that the song vio-
lated constitutional provi-
sions of separation of 
church and state. 

On July 3rd, the Su-
preme Court ruled that 
states can indeed ban the 
distribution of child por-
nography. That made 
ACLU very unhappy. One 
of their spokesmen was 
quoted in the press as com-
plaining this violated the 
constitutional provisions of 
free speech. 

If this all seems strange 
to you, perhaps it is be-
cause it is strange. The 
ACLU is constantly wor-
ried about the "free 
speech" rights of pornogra-
phers, but seemingly is on 
the other side of the fence 

The atlas got it's name from the Greek mythological 
figure who supports the world when this 
figure was used as a decoration in an early atlas, prob-
ably that of the Flemish geographer Gerhardus Mercator., 

when the question turns on 
the free speech rights of 
school children. One can-
not escape the conclusion 
that the ACLU would de-
fend the "right" of school 
children to distribute smut, 
but they would deny them 
the right to sing the praises 
of God. 

And if you ever wonder 
where the ACLU gets the 
money to pursue its goals, 
consider this: a lot of rich 
people in high places give 
them a lot of money. Our 
current Lieutenant Gover-
nor Hobby, for example, 
held a fund raiser for them 
in his Houston home that 
raised some $60,000. He is 
very proud of his efforts in 
this regard, defending it re-
peatedly while out on the 
campaign trail seeking re-
election. That is one of the 
many areas where he and I 
are in disagreement. I think 
there are far worthier orga-
nizations for Texans to 
champion. I would appreci-
ate hearing your thoughts. 
Just write me at 1213 W. 
34th, Austin, Texas 78705. 

ROIHWELL BODY SHOP 
1814 West 7th [Behind Delmer's Automotive] Clovis, N.M. 

CALL 761-3530 For Free Estimate On 
ALL AUTO BODY REPAIR & REPAINTING 

ALSO GLASS WORK 

• You don't have to tie 
up your money — 

• And there are tax 
advantages — 

CAli COME IT AND SEE 

-in 11YR=ELf . 

CAL JORDAN 
IMPLEMENTS 

lowis 
UST 

Ph. 505/763-4112 
Clovis, New Mexico 

lesleatof mite your cable bill every soldi, 

pay a year in adorn aid we will give yule 

13t1 oath - FREE 

MIDWEST VIDEO 
680 Halo 	 Clovis 

,Oilke 163-4411 	iSenice 169.1134 
After Rem 1634413 

(Continued from Page 1). 
faculty and staff are Audrey 
Kittrell, secretary; Janice 
Jenkins, kindergarten; Rita 
Dunsworth, first grade; Lupe 
Olivas, Title I; Ann Pearce, 
second grade; Vicki Lynn, 
second grade; Kay Singleterry,, 
third grade; Wanda Turn-
bough, fourth grade; Nona 
Beth Holloman, fourth grade; 
Dale Schwartz, fifth grade; 
Alice Richmond, fifth grade; 
Eloisa Aragon, migrant and 

bilingual; Cindy Osborne, 
speech pathology; Jeanne 
Kriegshauser, nurse; and Dix-
ie Jesko, library aide. 

Custodians are Kenneth Doo-
little, Raymond Hadley, and 
Arthur Salguero. 

Bus contractors are Max 
Carter and Pat Carter. 

Working in the lunchroom 
this year will be Ethelene Bell, 
head cook; Mozelle Kirby, 
Marcine Tipton, and Amelia 
Torres, cooks. 

PROMPT DEVELOPING 
SERVICE — 

ALL SIZES FILM — - 

LARGE SELECTION 
PHOTO ACCESSORIES 

O.L. ANDERSON, 
PROPRIETOR 

1325 S. Prince St. 

617 Main 

Custom Upholstery, Slip Covers, Bedspreads 
And Decorator Specialty Items 

HUDSON UPHOLSTERY 

Paid Political Advertisement. Texans for Strake 1213 W 34th 
Street. Austin, Texas 78705. Bayard Friedman Treasurer. 4 



At Council Meeting - - 

Farwell Mayor Signs SPS Rate Increase 
Farwell Mayor Walter Kalt-

wasser signed in effect an av-
erage 9.003 percent rate hike 
for Southwestern Public Ser-
vice Co. at the Farwell City 
Council's regular monthly 
meeting Monday night in city 
hall. 

The city fathers approved 
the rate hike at their monthly 
meeting July 12 when repre-
sentatives of that utility com-
pany requested the increase. 

is  The utility company's rate 

hike request for 1982 went be-
fore the Texas Utility Commis-
sion in May, and the commis-
sion approved the increase 
which went into effect on July 
1, and will be "across the 
board." 

Jim Milsap of SPS told the 
council at its April 12 meeting 
that the rate hike was needed 
for three main reasons--the 
utility company is changing its 
way of making electricity from 
natural gas to coal, high 

money costs, and inflation. 
A significant portion of the 

new revenue will help pay for 
the first unit of the company's 
second coal-fired power plant, 
Tolk Station, which went into 
service this summer. 

In other action taken at the 
Monday night meeting, the city 
fathers voted unanimously to 
renew all six-month money 
market certificates which are 
due to mature on August 25 
and September 7. 

Six CD's coming to a total of 
approximately ;69,000 are due 
to mature within the next two 
months and they, along with 
the interest, will be renewed qt 
that time. 

Those attending the meeting 
included councilmen Jerry 
Monk and Fred Chandler, city 
employees Janie Bowery and 
Dee Hammit, Mayor Kalt-
wasser, and Jim Milsap of 
Southwestern Public Service. 

Farwell Kindergarten Students Named, Supplies Listed 
James Craig, Farwell Ele-

mentary School principal, re-
leased the following names of 
kindergarten students for the 
1982-83 school year. 

Kindergarten students who 
are to attend the morning 

•session are: 
Reagan Williams, Troy 

Chadwick, Duane Haseloff, 

Chanse Stephens, Doug Sewell, 
Michael Foster, Richard Tom-
linson, Kelly Birchfield; 

Also, Bea Foster, Julie Mit-
zelfelt, Amanda Johnson, 
Kristy Adams, Holly Donald-
son, Christi Corn and Melinda 
Coburn. 

Kindergarten students who 
are to attend the afternoon 

session are: 
Kevin Bowery, Johnny Aus-

burn, Jofinathan Cunningham, 
Justin Mahaney, Kristopher 
Arce, Jeremy Stanton, David 
Singer; 

And, Amy Miller, Jodi Chad-
wick, Jacque Sides, Chastity 
Gutierrez, Melissa Schwertner 
and Melody Pineda. 

Craig also listed the follow- 

ing supplies for kindergarten 
students: 

One box Kleenex, one box 
crayons (basic colors, jumbo 
size), one bottle Elmer's Glue 
(4 oz. size), one school box or 
cigar box, two Laddie pencils 
(jumbo pencils), and one 
package of assorted construc-
tion paper. 

Registration 
In charge of the registration 
table at the Pleasant Hill Com-
munity reunion was Sallie Tal-
ley Cole of Clovis, center, who 
graduated in 1930 from the 
school. Shown registering for 

the day are Fern and Durward 
Bell of Bovina. Assisting with 
registration was Nora Kaem-
per Day of Texico who also at-
tended school at Pleasant Hill. 

Farwell Elementary School 
Principal James Craig has 
issued the following supply 
lists for elementary students, 
grades one through five. 

FIRST GRADE: towel or 
mat, school box (cigar box), 
large box Kleenex (200 count), 
pair sharp pointed scissors, 
medium bottle Elmer's Glue (4 
oz.), box crayons (16 colors), 
eraser, two regular pencils, 
water color set (8 colors). 

SECOND GRADE: Big Chief 
tablet, two No. 2 pencils, 
eraser, box crayons (24 colors 
only!), small bottle school 
glue, pair sharp pointed scis-
sors, zip pack to hold supplies, 
set of waer colors - basic 
colors, large box Kleenex (200 
count), spiral notebook-40 
pages. 

THIRD GRADE: Two No. 2 
pencils, two red pencils, pair 
scissors, Elmer's Glue, box 
crayons, water colors, ruler, 
eraser, box Kleenex, notebook 
paper (regular lines), school 
box, two spiral notebooks 
(50-60 pages). 

FOURTH GRADE: Two No. 
2 pencils, two red pencils, pair 
sharp pointed scissors, El-
mer's Glue, box crayons, wat- 

ercolor set, eraser (not art 
gum), box Kleenex, notebook 
or clipboard, notebook paper 
(regular lined), two spiral 
notebooks, school box. 

FIFTH GRADE: Four wide 
line spiral notebooks, four red 
grading pencils (no pens), 
scissors, Elmer's Glue, box 
crayons, water colors, map 
pencils, notebook and paper, 
two No. 2 pencils (no pens), 
large box Kleenex. 

To 
Subscribe 

Just 
Phone 

481-3681 

Farwell Elementary 

School Supplies 

TROP-ARTIC HIGH PERFORMANCE 
MAINTENANCE-FREE BATTERY 
• RESERVE POWER FOR QUICK RELIABLE 

STARTS WINTER OR SUMMER 

• EXTENDED BATTERY LIFE - - LIMITED 

WARRANTY FOR 66 MONTHS" 

PHILLIPS 66 
TROP-ARTIC 
ALL SEASON 

PHILLIPS 66 
STANDARD 

The All 
Season Battery 48 Month 

Limited Warranty" 

Dependable Starts 
At Low 
Operating Cost 

Ph. 481E3222 
Serving The Texico-Farwell Area 

CARNATION 	 AOC 
EVAPORATED MILK 	11Alt egu 

SHURFINE RICE 	2 UK 69c 
116 

SPINACH 	
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CRACKERS 
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(11  

PRICES EFFECTIVE 
AUGUST 8-14,1902 
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LIMITED SUPPLY 
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SOFT MARGARINE v 
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LEMONADE 
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NEESE'S 	 199 
PEANUT BUTTER CUPS 	 

KLEENEX
FACIAL  TISSUE 

S 0 
20_ 
U 

CT  
ES 

HARPER TOWELS ... 2 BOLLS 89' 
SNURFINE MI LOCK Tro 2 0 C

K
T. 

SANDWICH BARS 	 
1

BO 

SWIM inn DIM 
111t 37 1/2 	1 	9  

ALUMINUM FOIL 	 

KRAFT REG./SMOKE 

• 
	BARBECUE 

SAUCE 

leoz.s 
BTU. 1 

°TABLETS 	2.88' 

BINDERS 	 EACH $199  
SHOP AND SAVE! 
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ASSORTED FLAVORS 

BORDEN'S 
ICE CREAM 

1 59 Vi GAL. 
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Terry Yell 
Do You Want To Save 
Money On Your Next 
Car Purchase? 

Contact Terry Yell 

ROBERT D. GREEN, INC. 
1400 WS Anita B1441 

MLILESSOB TOGAS 71347 

OLDSMOBILE — BUKK — PONTIAC — GAC 

h 1/4  ko a I • 

• 
.b .‘ V 

Crayola 	FILLED
BINDER Crayons 

Box of 24 

3 Ring Binder 
With filler paper, organizer 

78c and wirebound notebook 

4 47  Box of 48 1 67 	• 

Water Box of 64 with03 29 
built-in sharpener L. 	Colors 

School Compass 	
8 Colors ^7 c 

with brush r 
Ball Bearing 

59' 	Rose Drug 

A broken air 
conditioner 
can be the best thing 

that ever 
happened to 
your household 
budget. 

Your air conditioner breaks down. You have several choices. Repair. 
Replace. Buy a whole new system. All major investments. Southwestern Public 
Service Company suggests that you consider a more efficient alternative. 

Consider the electric add-on heat pump. The add-on heat pump is a 
very special air conditioner that works with your present furnace. Besides 
cooling your home in the summer, it helps heat your home in the winter. 

You can save money. Because the heat pump is one of the most efficient 
ways to heat and cool, you can save money. Call us to see what your 
savings can be. 

Together, we can save more than money. The add-on heat pump is 
one more example of how you can work with us as a partner to help manage 
electricity more effectively. Together, we can make a difference. 

You and SPS, partners managing electricity, make the difference. 

SOUTHWESTERN PUBLIC SERVICE COMPANY 
909.3 
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Student Council Officers 

Attend Recent Workshop 

Heaths, Hudnalls Attend Reunion 

• Officers of the Farwell High 
School Student Council spent 
last week in San Angelo at-
tending the Texas Association 
of Student Councils Workshop 
'82 at Angelo State University. 

Attending from Farwell were 
Jennifer Stancell, president, 
senior; Jay Anderson, vice-
president, junior; Sheran 
Smallwood, secretary, junior; 
and Andy Hughes, parliamen-
tarian, freshman; and Kay 
Stanton, Student Council spon-
sor. 

A typical day at the work-
shop as reported by the spon-
sor included leaving the high 
rise dormitory for breakfast in 
the food services center from 
6:30 to 7:30 a.m. 

This was followed by a gen-
eral session of all 270 Student 
Council members from across 
the state. This session was fol-
lowed by council sessions 
where more individual training 
could be conducted by the 
sponsor in small groups. 

After lunch, the afternoon 
sessions consisted of planning 
for the Tuesday night "Talent 
Show" and the Thursday night 
"Achievement Show," and 
banquet and dance. 

The Farwell council officers 

felt that the workshop was of 
great value to them and they 
each brought home many ideas 
to make student life at Far-
well High more enjoyable and 
memorable for every student. , 

Mrs. Stanton said, in sum-
ming up the event, "The hours 
were long but the knowledge 
the officers acquired was 
worth the miles traveled and 
the time spent. Thank you to 
the parents for letting their 
young people accompany me to 
San Angelo and to the com-
munity members who help the 
Student Council with its pro-
jects during the year." 

Visits In Area 
Mrs. Beverly Ford, former 

Texico resident, and daughters 
Christa and Rada Marie from 
Anchorage, Alaska, have been 
visiting this past week with her 
parents, Mr. and Mrs. Perry 
Winkles of Clovis, and with 
other relatives and friends in 
the area. 

Beverly's husband Billy is 
stationed with the Air Force in I 
Anchorage, and couldn't make 
the trip with his family. 

Mrs. Ford and daughters 
planned to return home Aug. 
17. 

Plan December Wedding 
Mr. and Mrs. Ben Roming of Muleshoe announce the en-

gagement and approaching marriage of their daughter, 
Benetta Ann, to Russell Alan Jones, son of Mr. and Mrs. Joe 
Jones of Farwell. 

The bride-elect is a 1978 graduate of Lubbock Christian High 
School and is a 1982 graduate of West Texas State University. 

The prospective bridegroom graduated from Farwell High 
School in 1978 and will graduate from West Texas State Uni-
versity in May, 1983. 

The couple plans a December wedding. 

Antique Auto Club 

Has Wiener Roast 

August Wedding Planned 
Mr. and Mrs. Bert Williams of Farwell announce the ap-

proaching marriage of their daughter, Lee Ann, to Jim Black-
ford of Knoxville, Tenn., son of Mr. and Mrs. Phil Blackford of 
Rocky Ford, Colo. 

The bride-elect is a 1976 graduate of Farwell High School 
and a 1981 graduate of the Texas A & M College of Veterinary 
Medicine. For the past year she has been a veterinarian at 
Jacksonville, Tex. 

The prospective bridegroom is a 1979 graduate of the Colo-
rado State College of Veterinary Medicine and is a professor 
at the University of Tennessee College of Veterinary Medicine 
in Knoxville. 

The couple will exchange marriage vows on Saturday, Aug. 
21, at 7 p.m. CDT in a garden setting at the home of the 
bride's parents. 

All relatives and friends are cordially invited. 

Approximately 20 members 
of the Eastern New Mexico 
Antique Auto Club gathered at 
the home of Leo and Lottie 
Bales in the Hub Community 
on Tuesday night, Aug. 3, for a 
wiener roast. 

Those present had a short 
business meeting at which up-
coming car shows were listed. 

• 

McClain of Oklahoma City died 
in September 1981. 

Others who attended were 
Mr. and Mrs. Claud Heath of 
Farwell, Mr. and Mrs. M.A. 
Cox of Farmington, Mr. and 
Mrs. Spence McClain of Louis-
iana, Mr. and Mrs. R.M. 
McClain of Oklahoma and their 
children, Mr. and Mrs. J.D. 
Moyer of Medford, Okla., Bro. 
and Mrs. Clyde McClain, 
Carmen, R.M. Jr., and Rach-
ela of Wichita, Kans. 

Also present were Bro. and 
Mrs. Harvey Hudnall of Far-
well and their children, Mr. 
and Mrs. Jimmy Jordan, Jus-
tin and Jennifer of Farming-
ton, Mr. and Mrs. Robert Har-
mon, Bob and Bryce of Por-
tales and Ronda Heacock of 
Portales, and the Hudnall's 
grandson, J.W. Warrick of 
Lubbock. 

Mr. and Mrs. Voyd Hopper 
of Rogers, Ark., also attended. 
He is the son of the late Mr. 
and Mrs. Roy Hopper (011ie 
McClain). 	 • 

None of the family members 
of the late Cleetis McClain 
were able to attend. 

Others present were the 
children of the M.A. Coxes, in- 
cluding Mr. and Mrs. Everette 
Cox, Mrs. Vivian Mayhall and 
J.E., and Mrs. Diane Gardner 
and Jennifer, all of Amarillo; 

And, special guests, Mr. and 
Mrs. Troy Crow and David of 
Farmington. 

Claud Heath of Farwell, who 
is 90 years old, was once again 
the oldest member present. 
Rachela McClain, who is al-
most two years of age, was the 
youngest family member pre-
sent. 

The planning committee 
consisted of R.M. McClain, 
Voyd Hopper, and Vance 
McClain of Ponca City, Okla., 
who was unable to attend. 

Visit Mrs. Benderman 
Everyone roasted wieners 

and enjoyed a meal of hot 
dogs, salads, cake, and home-
made ice cream, plus an even-
ing of good fellowship. 

Attending from Farwell were 
Doyle and Susan Johnson, 
Gladys Hardage, and Peggy 
and Orie Jones and their 
daughter, Connie Wagley. 

Marriage Licenses 

with people she had not seen in 
over 20 years. 

After lunch in Muleshoe the 
twosome returned to Texico 
and later in the day Mrs. 
Benderman returned her 
grandson to his home in Clovis. 

Children Visit 

Sophia Gillean 

One marriage license was 
issued last week from the 
Parmer County Clerk's office. 

Receiving the license were 
Danny Guerra and Sylvia Vir-
ginia Castillo. 

Mr. and Mrs. Claud Heath 
and Bro. and Mrs. Harvey 
Hudnall, all of Farwell, were 
among those attending a fam-
ily reunion in Colorado July 
30-Aug. 1. 

The family of the late R.M. 
McClain of Tribby, Okla., held 
its reunion again this year at 
Vallecito Lake near Bayfield, 
Colo. The get-together is held 
every three years and this was 
the fourth reunion of the group. 

Some of those attending ar-
rived early in the week, 
staying in campers or nearby 
cabins, while others came only 
for the weekend. 

On Saturday, many rode 
horses on the trail rides, some 
fished, rode rafts down a small 
river, and set up camps and 
visited. 

A family gathering was held 
Saturday night in the camp 
grounds where all met for a 
hamburger cookout. It had 
rained in the area all week, 
Mrs. Hudnall said, but Satur-
day and Sunday the days and 
nights were beautiful. "Every-
one enjoyed talking over old 
times and bringing everyone 
else up to date on the family 
news," the local woman said. 

Several family members at-
tended Sunday morning wor-
ship services at the Vallecito 
Baptist Church where Bro. 
Danny Pearce, formerly of 
Texico, is the pastor. 

The main gathering and din-
ner was on Sunday in the com-
munity building where every-
one enjoyed each family's 
"new" or "favorite" dish. The 
afternoon was spent in visiting, 
looking at old photographs, 
photographs of new family ad-
ditions, and taking family 
group pictures. 

Several family members 
were unable to attend, how-
ever, there were 38 persons 
present from six states. A 
business meeting to plan up-
coming reunions was also held. 

Children of the late R.M. 
McClain who attended were 
Mrs. Cordelia Heath of Far-
well, Mrs. Esther Cox of 
Farmington, N.M., Ruford 
(Spence) McClain of Slaughter, 
La., and R.M. McClain of 
Drumright, Okla. Haskell Hospital Notes Wedding 

Reminders 

During the first week of 
August, Mrs. Lillian Bender-
man of Texico enjoyed having 
several visitors. 

Her grandson, 17-year-old 
Sean Benderman of Clovis, 
came over for a two-day visit, 
and on Thursday, her sister 
and brother-in-law, Mr. and 
Mrs. Olen Herriage of Lub-
bock, spent the night and re-
turned home Friday. 

Then on Sunday, Mrs. Ben-
derman and Sean left early in 
the morning for Morton, Tex., 
where they visited at the cem-
etery where her parents, and 
Sean's great-grandparents, the 
late Mr. and Mrs. R.A. Davis, 
are buried. 

At Morton they attended 
morning worship services at 
First United Methodist Church 
where Duane Knowlton, for-
mer pastor of Hamlin Memor-
ial Church in Farwell, is now 
pastor. Mrs. Benderman said 
she had the opportunity to visit 

W.H. "Bill" Dollar of Far-
well remained in the intensive 
care unit of the Clovis hospital 
at mid-week after undergoing 
extensive surgery Tuesday. 
Family members reported that 
he was "getting along okay," 
but that he would be in ICU for 
several more days. 

Mrs. Sophia Gillean of Bo-
vina, formerly of Texico, and 
her son and family who have 
been visiting her, Leon and 
Noaetta McDaniel of Liver-
more, Calif., recently spent 
two weeks in Harrison, Ark., 
visiting with Noaetta's parents, 
Mr. and Mrs. N.A. Roberts, 
former Farwell residents. 

The McDaniel family plan-
ned to leave for their home in 
California on Thursday. 

Mrs. Gillean's daughter and 
family, Esther and Ronnie 
Ferguson and ViAnn of Strat-
ford, former Texico residents, 
visited in Bovina last weekend 
in the Gillean home. 

Friends and relatives of 
Terri Melanie Cole of Farwell 
and Kim Wayne Miller of 
Clovis are reminded of the 
couple's wedding on Saturday, 
Aug. 14, at the Church of 
Christ in Muleshoe at 3:00 p.m. 
CDT. 

Parents of the couple are 
Mr. and Mrs. Olen Cole of 
Farwell and Mr. and Mrs. 
Herbert Miller of Muleshoe. 

All friends and relatives are 
cordially invited to attend. 

••• 
Mrs. Herman (Alta) Geries, 

north of Pleasant Hill, has 
been dismissed from the hos-
pital in Clovis after receiving 
medical treatment. She is re-
ported to be getting along fair-
ly well. 

To Wed August 14 
Mr. and Mrs. J.L. Baker Sr., of Hobbs, N.M., announce the 

approaching marriage of their daughter, Tammy Cathleen, to 
Vergil Stephens, son of Mr. and Mrs. H.F. Stephens of Monu-
ment, N.M. 

The couple will exchange wedding vows on Saturday, Aug. 
14, at 2 p.m. on the patio at the home of the bridegroom's par-
ents. 

The bride-elect is the granddaughter of Ernest and Mary 
Arnold, former Texico residents, and her mother is the former 

\ Rosie Arnold. 
No formal invitations are being sent, but all relatives and 

friends of the couple are cordially invited. 
To Subscribe Just Phone 481-3681 



MRS. JIMMY ESHLEMAN 

SHIRTS - BLAZERS - PANTS 

DUMMY, GRAY, BROWN, CAMEL, ROSE, 

RASPBERRY, TURQUOISE BLUE 

• Great looking, gnat fitting clothes for all occasions. 

• Styled to meet today's needs. 

• Clothes you can wear all day and all night 
to feel your comfortable, fashionable best. 
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Double-Ring Ceremony Unites 

Jana Jesko, Jimmy Eshleman 

MR. AND MRS. TROY COLEMAN 

S 

groom's grandmothers, Mrs. 
Mae Eshleman of Lubbock and 
Mrs. Ruby Glidewell of Clovis. 

For a wedding trip to Carls-
bad and Ruidoso the bride 
changed to a navy blue sun 
dress with tiered skirt. Multi-
colored stitching was featured 
on the tiers, and she had 
matching red accessories. 

The bridegroom's parents 
hosted a rehearsal dinner at 
the church for members of the 
wedding party, family mem-
bers, and friends. 

Prior to the wedding the 
bride was honored at bridal 
showers at Melrose and Tex-
ico, and was honoree at a lin-
gerie shower in Clovis. 

The couple is now at home 
near Melrose where he farms. 

The bride is a 1979 graduate 
of Texico High School, and the 
bridegroom is a 1980 graduate 
of Melrose High. 

71 Attend Annual Ellison Gathering 

• 

Burrows-Coleman 
Vows Read In 

Home Ceremony 
The bride's table featured a 

three-tiered wedding cake, ac-
cented with red roses, doves, 
and a fountain. Red punch, 
mixed nuts and red and white 
mints were also served. A 
floral arrangement of red and 
white silk roses in an antique 
crystal vase centered the 
table. Diana Johnson and Lyna 
Coleman served during the re-
ception. 

Terry Fenn of Texico regis-
tered the guests. 

The bouquet and floral cen-
terpiece were arranged for the 
bride by her grandmother. 

Out of town guests present at 
the cremony and reception 
were Mr. and Mrs. Bob Ham-
mans, Hereford; Roy and 
Bobbie Burrows and David and 
Derek Burrows, Lawton, 
Okla.; Bill Shook of Dallas; 
Betty Coleman, Portales; Eth-
el Standefer, Floyd; Mr. and 
Mrs. Arther Coleman of Cap-
itan, N.M.; and Dawn Warren 
of Lubbock. 

Photographer for the wed-
ding was J.R. Ivins of Clovis. 

After a week long honey-
moon in Mazatlan, Mexico, the 
couple is at home at 405 Ave. G 
in Farwell. 

strong; recreation chairman, 
Murry Glover; and K.P., 
chairman, Bessie Trimble. 

The 1983 reunion is set for 
August 5, 6 and 7. 

Other items of interest en-
joyed during the event was the 
traditional "voting in" and ini-
tiation of new family members 
(persons who had married into 
the family since last year's re-
union). Six were initiated this 
year. 

Attending from Farwell were 
Mr. and Mrs. H.D. Ellison, Mr. 
and Mrs. Troy Christian, 
Sharmy and Todd, and Mr. and 
Mrs. Vick Christian. 

gave the opening prayer. Elli-
son Glover led the hymns and 
Burl Sims brought the mes-
sage. Mike Sims, Melvin 
Terry, and Malcolm Terry 
were in charge of the com-
munion, and J.R. Ellison gave 
the dismissal prayer. 

Following the worship ser-
vice a business meeting was 
held with officers for the 1983 
reunion being elected. They in-
clude general chairman, Mel-
vin Terry; secretary-treasurer, 
Lois Terry; food chairman, 
Lillie Christian; worship ser-
vice chairman, Vick Christian; 
paper goods, Ronda Arm- 

long bishop sleeves gathered to 
cuffs of Raschel lace and were 
accented by Raschel lace ap-
pliques. 

The empire waistline fell to a 
full circular skirt which was 
accented by an accordion 
pleated center panel. A single 
row of wide Raschel lace 
adorned each side of the pleat-
ing. The skirt swept to back 
fullness forming a cathedral 
length train. It was outlined in 
wide Raschel lace and ex-
tended back exposing a crystal 
pleated inverted V pattern. 

To complete her ensemble, 
the bride chose a silk illusion 
veil caught to a beaded 
Raschel lace capulet. The 
single layer veiling flowed to 
cathedral length and was 
edged in white Raschel lace. 

She carried a cascade bou-
quet of yellow and white silk 
roses, carnations, daisies and 
baby's breath. For something 
old she wore a locket which 
had been given to her by her 
maternal grandparents on the 
day she was born; something 
new was her dress and veil; 
something borrowed was a 
diamond ring belonging to her 
mother; and something blue 
was her garter. She also 
carried pennies minted in the 
years of the couple's births. 

Attending the bride as maid 
of honor was her sister, Jill 
Jesko. Bridesmaids were Judy 
Eshleman of Melrose, sister of 
the bridegroom; and Sheryl 
Day of Texico. They wore for-
mal length dresses of yellow, 
styled with off-the-shoulder 
ruffles trimmed with white 
lace. White lace also edged a 
ruffle at the skirt hemline. 
They carried clutch bouquets 
of yellow and white silk roses, 
carnations and daisies dec-
orated with long yellow and 
white satin streamers. 

Flowergirl was Monica Tur-
ner, cousin of the bride. Her 
dress was styled identically to 
those of the other bridal at-
tendants, and she carried a 
white basket filled with yellow 
and white flowers. 

Junior Dickenson of Portales 
was best man. Groomsmen 
were Lonnie Scott of Portales 
and Billy Eshleman of Mel- 

In a candlelight ceremony at 
Parkland Baptist Church in 
Clovis on Tuesday, June 29, 
Jana Jesko of Texico became 
the bride of Jimmy Eshleman 
of Melrose. 

Parents of the couple are 
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Jesko 
of Texico and Mr, and Mrs. 
Johnny Eshleman of Melrose. 

David Crow of Melrose offi-
ciated at the double-ring cere-
mony at the church altar 
where a white kneeling bench 
was the focal point of the wed-
ding setting. Potted ferns on 
brass stands and white column 
pedestals holding white vases 
of yellow and white silk roses, 
carnations, daisies and baby's 
breath flanked the kneeling 
bench. Inside the floral decor 
were tall white spiral candel-
abra decorated with greenery 
and holding white tapers, with 
an arched candelabra with 
white tapers in the back-
ground. 

Family pews were marked 
with yellow bows, and a white 
holder held the unity candle 
which was encircled with 
greenery decorated with white 
bows. 

As the bride approached the 
altar she presented her mother 
a long stemmed yellow rose, 
and as the couple left the altar 
she presented a rose to the 
bridegroom's mother. 

Serving as organist and 
pianist was Mike Teague who 
played traditional wedding se-
lections and accompanied 
Sheryl Day, soloist. After the 
presentation of the bride in 
marriage, Miss Day sang, 
"Endless Love," and as the 
couple knelt at the kneeling 
bench, she sang, "God, Man 
and Woman," and as they lit 
the unity candle, she sang, 
"Theme From Ice Castles." 

Given in marriage by her 
parents and escorted by her 
father, the bride wore a white 
organza and Raschel lace 
gown designed by Mori Lee of 
New York. The moulded bodice 
featured a Queen Anne neck-
line and was embellished in 
Raschel lace. Tiny seed pearls 
were sprinkled delicately 
throughout the bodice. The 

Farwell Class Of 1972 

Meets For Reunion 

Seventy-four persons were on 
hand August 6, 7 and 8 when 
the J.W. Ellison Clan met for 
its 22nd annual reunion at 
Buck Ellison's cabin near 
Nogal, N.M. Five cousins from 
Atlanta, Ga., came 1400 miles 
for the reunion which was at-
tended by persons from Texas, 
New Mexico, Utah and Colo-
rado. 

To start things off on Friday, 
the Ellison Golf Tournament 
was played at the course at the 
Inn of the Mountain Gods near 
Ruidoso. Jay Glover won the 
tourney. 

Other games included horse-
shoe pitching, 42, ping-pong, 
washer pitching, and Wahoo, 
plus much visiting. 

Top winners in the various 
contests included men's horse-
shoe pitching, Melvin Terry 
and Jerry Denney; ladies 
horseshoe pitching, Sherrie 
Bowers and Virginia Rhodes; 
42, Troy Christian and Ellison 
Glover; washer pitching, Todd 
Christian; and Wahoo, Tamra 
Ortiz and her husband. Willie 
Denney was Clansman of the 
Year. 

Sunday morning the group 
gathered for the regular wor-
ship services under the tall 
pine trees which the clan calls 
"Chapel in the Pines." 

Riley Armstrong gave the 
welcome and Thomas Rhodes 

Laura Jacobs 

Attends Home 

Ec Meeting 

Calif. Couple 

Visits Here 

Also, Penny Phillips Walton 
of Lubbock, Kim Snider New-
ton of Lubbock, Alice Coffman 
Autrey of Milan, N.M., Paula 
Mayfield Blanton of Nashville, 
Term., Micky Lunsford of Far-
well, Buddy Lunsford of Far-
well, Eddie Meeks of Farwell. 

And, Gail Meeks Renne of 
Lubbock, Jana Bass Hensley of 
Odessa, Larry Erwin of 
Orange, Calif., Randy Walker 
of Dallas, Stan Austin of Far-
well, Wade Meeks of Farwell, 
Lynne White Mahaney of Far-
well, Kristy Taylor Chandler of 
Lubbock, Beverly Tims Foster 
of Farwell, Kevin Kaltwasser 
of Lubbock, Jo Dell Goldsmith 
Capps of Panhandle, and 
Jimmy Birchfield of Farwell. 

Farwell High School class of 
1972 celebrated its 10th class 
reunion July 31 in conjunction 
with the Border Town Days 
activities. 

Twenty-five of the 47 class 
members who graduated were 
on hand at the park festivities 
Saturday afternoon and then 
gathered at Furr's Cafeteria in 
Clovis that evening for dinner 
and the reading of the class 
wills and prophecies. 

Members of the class of '72 
who attended the gathering in-
cluded Mike Travis of Lub-
bock, Brett Hargrove of Lub-
bock, Phyllis Jones Lunsford of 
Lubbock, Leandra Chadwick 
Byrd of Farwell, Vickie Smart 
Christian of Canadian, Virgil 
Gossett of Lubbock; 

At Ellison 
Reunion 

Parmer County Extension A-
gent Laura Jacobs was among 
350 county extension agents 
(home economics) from 
throughout the state who met 
in Fort Worth for the annual 
meeting of the Texas Associa-
tion of Extension Home Econ-
omists on August 4-6. 

Updating of professional 
skills and technology was a-
mong the many thrusts of the 
session held at the Metro Cen-
ter Hotel and featured the 
theme, "Texas Traditions--
Learning, Sharing and Grow-
ing." 

Among the program high-
lights was a series of guest 
speakers, special seminars, 
business sessions, award pres-
entations, and educational 
tours. 

Close-Out 

All 1982 

Campers And 

Trailers 
Thompson Family Holds Reunion 

See Them Now 
Mrs. Oleta Paden and family 
of Ennis, Tex., Mrs. Loneta 
Denney of Albuquerque, and 
Ed Allen of Cleburne, Tex. 

Bison RV 

Felix and Imogene Williams 
of Norwalk, Calif., recently 
spent two weeks in the local 
area after an extended trip 
through Nevada, Utah, Colo-
rado, Arizona, and New Mex-
ico, arriving in Texico-Farwell 
in time for the Border Town 
Days celebration. 

Williams and Jamie Brad-
ford, daughter of Jerry and 
June Bradford of northeast 
Farwell, were honored on their 
mutual birthday with birthday 
cake, ice cream and punch in 
the home of Grandma Brad-
ford in Clovis. 

Auddie and Martha Barker 
of Clovis entertained Mr. and 
Mrs. Williams at dinner and 
with birthday cake and ice 
cream at the Barker home in 
honor of Williams' birthday. 

Williams, the son of the late 
Abe and Mollie Williams, is a 
native of Texico, a graduate of 
the class of 1934. California has 
been the adopted home for he 
and Imogene since 1940. 

Clovis - N.M. 
762.9506 

These Ellison cousins came 
1400 miles from Atlanta, Ga., 
to attend the 22nd annual re-
union of the J.W. Ellison Clan 
held August 6, 7 and 8 at the 
Buck Ellison place near Nogal, 
N.M. From left, standing, are 
Ralph Curtis, Louise Curtis, 
and Modene Lewis. Seated are 
Katie May Hillhouse and Wy-
lene Hardin. Seventy-four fam-
ily members gathered for the 
annual event which was high-
lighted by a family golf tour-
nament and special Sunday 
morning worship services in 
the outdoor "Chapel in the 
Pines." 
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Savings Spectacular 

Thurman and Alene Chand-
ler of Texico traveled to Nogal 
Canyon, N.M., on July 31, to 
attend a reunion of the Lee 
Thompson family. 

Five children attended the 
get-together of the family of 
the late Lee Thompson of Far-
well. 

Those who attended the 
gathering at the canyon were 
Thurman and Alene, Mr. and 
Mrs. Walter Thompson and 
family of Pierre, S.D., Mr. and 
Mrs. Loren Thompson and 
family of Cincinnati, Ohio, 

rose, brother of the bride-
groom. Ringbearer was New-
lee Hester, nephew of the 
bridegroom, who carried the 
rings on a white lace decorated 
pillow. 

Serving as candlelighters 
and ushers were Teddy Rob-
erts and Tommy Roper, both 
of Melrose. 

The bridegroom wore an all 
white tuxedo with white ruffled 
shirt and yellow rose bouton-
niere. His attendants wore 
dark brown tuxedos, and 
yellow shirts with brown-trim-
med ruffles, The best man had 
a yellow rose boutonniere 
while the others had bouton-
nieres of yellow and white 
roses. 

The bride's mother wore a 
formal length gown of aqua 
styled with high ruffled neck-
line and fully tucked bodice. 
Ruffles edged the long sleeves, 
and she had a corsage of white 
roses. 

The mother of the bride-
groom wore a beige formal 
length gown with pleated skirt 
and darker chiffon capelet 
which was caught at the front 
center waistline of the dress. 
Her corsage was of beige 
roses. 

Tina Genes registered wed-
ding guests at a round table 
covered with beige lace over 
yellow. 

The table held a yellow 
plume pen and a yellow candle 
into which had been printed 
the couple's wedding invitation 
encircled with flowers. 

Following the cremony, a re-
ception was held at the church. 

The bride's table was cov-
ered with a white cloth and 
held a tiered cake of white, 
trimmed with white lace and 
bells and yellow flowers. White 
columns held the confection 
over a fountain flowing with 
yellow water. The center tier 
was topped with yellow daisies 
around two white doves, and 
the top tier held a bride and 
bridegroom underneath an 
arch of white. 

Yellow candles in a silver 
candelbara, and the bride's 
bouquet served as the center-
piece. Yellow punch was 
served from a silver punch 
service, and white napkins in-
scribed in silver completed the 
table decor. Nuts and mints 
were served from silver dish-
es. Presiding at the bride's 
table were Teresa Parks, 
Tonye Harrington, and Dana 
Burk. 

The bridegroom's table was 
covered with a beige cloth. A 
German chocolate cake, frost-
ed with white and beige, was 
topped with a gold and white 
Cinderella coach and two white 
horses with a bridegroom 
standing beside it. "Get Me To 
The Church On Time" was 
written in brown across the 
cake. Silver appointments 
were used to serve coffee and 
cake. The yellow candle from 
the registration table, and the 
bouquets of the bride's attend-
ants formed the centerpiece. 
Serving at the bridegroom's 
table were Nancy Dickenson 
and Gaye Roberts, Floating 
hostesses were Kay Warmuth, 
Alta Jesko, Lucia and Chary 
Jesko. 

The bridegroom's mother 
made and decorated both 
cakes for the reception. 

Distributing yellow rice bags 
to the guests were Rachelle 
Hester and Jacque Eshleman, 
nieces of the bridegroom. They 
wore street length dresses of 
yellow. 

Special guests at the wed-
ding were grandparents of the 
couple, including the bride's 
maternal grandparents, Mr. 
and Mrs. Merrill Turner of 
Clovis, and both the bride- 

The family spent the week-
end visiting, taking photo-
graphs, pitching horseshoes, 
and they even went on a hay 
ride. 

Counting the children and 
grandchildren, there were 40 
persons present for the get-to-
gether. The local couple re-
turned home to Texico on 
Monday following the reunion. One group of short sleeve jean shirts 

and blouses Wrangler 
JUNIORS 

40% off 

According to Miss Jacobs, 
educational tours were planned 
to the Tandy Center for dem-
onstrations of computers; to 
the Merrill Lynch firm for dis-
cussion on investments; to the 
Lone Star Gas Co. demonstra-
tion kitchen for a visit with 
television's Chef Tell; and to 
furriers and fabric centers. 

New officers were installed 
at the banquet session August 6 
with Dr. Judy Sanders, State 
leader for county extension 
programs, in charge of the 
ceremony. 

Shannon Denise Burrows and 
Troy Leo Coleman exchanged 
wedding vows on April 24, 1982, 
at 4 p.m. The Rev. Jesse 
Hodge of Hereford officiated 
the ceremony, which took 
place at the home of the 
bride's grandmother in Clovis. 

The bride is the daughter of 
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Burrows of 
Farwell, and the bridegroom is 
the son of Mr. and Mrs. Jim 
Coleman, also of Farwell. 

Grandparents of the couple 
are Casey and Elva Jones of 
Clovis, Mr. and Mrs. Roy Bur-
rows of Amarillo, Mrs. Hazel 
Lauhoff of Portales, and Mrs. 
Velma Coleman of Farwell. 

The bride was given in mar-
riage by her parents and es- 
corted to the altar by her 

• father. She wore a formal 
dress featuring a lace bodice 
and V neckline with long, lace 
sleeves that closed at the wrist 
with tiny buttons. The full skirt 
was of lace tiers, ending in a 
full train. The hat, handmade 
for the bride by the bride-
groom's mother, was floppy-
brimmed and adorned with 
lace.' The chapel length veil 
was gathered to the back of the 
hat with a large lace bow. 

• The bridal bouquet consisted 
of one dozen red rosebuds, 
greenery and baby's breath, 
tied with white and black rib-
bon. 

In keeping with bridal tradi-
tion, the bride wore for some-
thing old, her late grand-
father's gold wedding band, 
something new was her bridal 
hat and veil. The wedding 
gown was borrowed from the 

• bridegroom's sister, Diana 
Johnson, and the garter was 
blue. 

Decorations at the home in-
cluded a large candelabra with 
14 white candles and greenery, 
flanking the altar. 

A recording of "Endless 
Love" was played as the 
guests were seated, followed 
by the "Wedding March" per-
formed by organist, Marion 
Ruth Martin. Later Lynn 

• Trimble played his guitar and 
sang "There is Love." 

Attending the bride as maid 
of honor was the bridegroom's 
sister, Sandy Coleman. Sandy 
wore a street length red dress 
made of satin and chiffon. It 
had a handkerchief hemline, 
spaghetti straps, and tied at 
the waist with black and white 

• 
satin ribbons. She wore a white 
straw hat accented with a red 
silk rose, and carried two long 
stemmed roses, one red and 
one white. 

The bridegroom wore a 
white tuxedo with a red rose 
boutonniere. 

Alan Warren served as best 
man. He wore a black tuxedo 
and also had a red rose bou-
tonniere. 

Ushers were Chet Burrows 
ei and Bret Burrows, brothers of 

the bride. 

0  p 	 
One rack of pants by Rumble Seats 
for juniors 

FARMILL INSURANCE 

AGENCY, INC. 

40% off 

0 30% off • 
Summer Sale Continues 

• 

TOTAL IMAGE 
Whitt The Good Lift Begins 

Lose weight and hap it off, safely 
and rapidly. 

You will feel better than you have ever 
felt In your ifs. 

A mating will be held at Sambo's 
Restaurant, Clovis, Monday, Aug. lb, at 
7d5 p.m. MOT when you can km all about 
the TOTAL IMAGE program. 

*Everyone welcome* 
For more Informadon cal 

Carolyn LOIllbms 482.9231 

All Rumble Seats Fashion Jeans 

Margie J. Crooks, Owner 
812 Ave. A - 481-3891 

Farwell, Texas 

i" 
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ill We Work For You 

Box 245 - Pk. 481.9372 Fora Tens 
•  	
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STEM STEAM 

For cleaner carpeting 

Thomas Carpet 
Cleaning Service 
2aR-1640 Bovina 

	1 

FOR SALE - New IH 5000 
Swather, diesel, hydrostat, 
cab, air, 14 ft. single auger 
with platform and gauge 
wheels. Wooley International, 
West Highways 70-84, Mule 
shoe. 	 29-tfnc 

LOSE WEIGHT with a safe 
diet pill, amazing-high protein 
Spirulina. Rose Drug. 

48-2tp 

TWO BEDROOM house for 
sale or rent in Farwell. Call 
482-9264 or 482-10.15. 

49-1tp 

GARAGE SALE-608 4th St., 
Farwell, Thursday and Friday 
8 a.m.-6 p.m. 

49-ltp 

CECIL'S 

Ph. 481-9931 

5udderth Realty, Inc. 
Box 627 - 109 5th St., Farwell, Tx. 79325 

Phone 806/481-3288 or 806/481-3388 
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licensed in Texas, New Mexico and Oklahoma 
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RESIDENTIAL AND COMMERCIAL 

Nice two-story 3-bedroom, 2-bath stucco house with fire-
place and garage. Priced for immediate sale. See to am 
preciate. Possible owner financing. 

0.. 

Country charm invites you home to 
newly-decorated home with roomy utility 
backyard storage. 

this 2-1-2, 
room and 

Spacious 3-2-2 brick home with fenced yard. 
ideal home for the young family. 

The price is right on this roomy, older home. 
2-bath, fireplace, game room. Lots of space 
crafts. 

Makes this 

3-bedroom, 
for hobbies, 

• • • 

In Texico, cozy 2-bedroom, 1-bath house with backyard 
storage. 

a. 
Quality plus in this 2-2-2 with cozy den, storm windows, 
storage building and beautiful, completely fenced yard. 

Unique design and luxury master suite are only part of 
the special appeal of this 4-2-2 brick custom home. 2 
fireplaces, prestige neighborhood. 

ass 

Plenty of closet space in this comfortable 3-bedroom, 11/2  
bath home, with fenced backyard, single garage and. 
hobby/utility room. 

• • • 

Nice 2-bedroom, 1 bath, stucco, has fenced backyard. 

Need commercial property? Brick tri-plex with car-
ports. A good buy. 

FARM AND RANCH 
160 acres, irrigated, with sprinkler. Extra good water 
area near Oklahoma Lane. 

... 

80 acres ons  h way 	
a 

1 F welL 	water area. 

160 acres irrigated 4 miles southwest of Bovina. 

160 acres Pleasant Hill area. One 8-inch well, one 
tailwater pit with pump. Lays nearly perfect. Priced to 
sell. 

••• 

160 acres irrigated, adjoining Far-Tex Feedlot. 

160 acres irrigated, southwest of Farwell. 

320 acres. 2 8-inch irrigation wells with motors and one 
large tailwater pit with pump. Lays nearly perfect. 
Priced to sell. Terms. Pleasant Hill area. Will split into 
two separate 160-acre tracts. 

140 acres irrigated with circle sprinkler southwest of 
Muleshoe. 

320 acres irrigated, well improved, good water, good 
house, large insulated shop, east of Farwell. 

466 acres, irrigated, 4 miles east of Bovina on highway. 
Lays nearly perfect. 

••• 

740 acres, irrigated, 3 circles, 5 wells, northeast of 
Farwell. S.. 
Ideal family farm. 240 acres, irrigated, SW of Bovina, 
good water area. Two 8-inch wells, 4-bedroom home 
with basement. Large garage. Owner financing avail-
able. 

148 acres irrigated, w/extra nice large home. Bovina 
area. 

160 acres irrigated west of Bovine. 1/2  mile lays nearly 
perfect. Good water area. 

• • • 

162 acres irrigated joining Texico city limits on south. 

SAVING IS GREAT 

INVEST IN REAL ESTATE 

"Sales and Loans Are Our Service" 

News? t Us Know About It! 
Call 481-3681 

a 

rage 6 - State Line Tribune, Friday, August 13, 1982 

Penny Anderson Golf Tournament 

Features Sixty Team Field 
Letter To 
The Editor 

Men golfers will hope to bask, 
in sunny weather as the 13th 
annual Penny Anderson Men's 
Partnership Golf Tournament 
gets underway this weekend at 
Farwell Country Club. 

Golfers are scheduled to 
tee-off on Saturday morning at 
9:30 a.m. CDT for the lower 
flights and at 2:30 p.m. CDT 
for the other flights. Low 
handicap will determine the 
flight. 

Entry fee for the 60-team 
field will be $75 per team and 
all entry fees will be returned 

WILL BUY GOOD used furni-
ture and appliances. Haney's 
Swap Shop, Farwell, Tex. 
481-9511. 

48-tfnc 

FOR SALE IN TEXICO-3 bed-
room house with garage and 
carport, covered patio, fenced 
backyard, fruit trees. $30,000. 
Contact Martin Realty, No. 2 
Connie Lane, Clovis, N.M. 
769-1214. 

46-4tc USED COMBINES 
AC - N-6 Dsl. 24 ft. Header RID YOURSELF of painful 

cold sores or fever blisters 
Fast with L-Lysine, at Rose 
Drug. 

48-2tp 
NEW 

King Disc Plows Any Size 
AC Combines, all sizes 
30 ft. Chisel Plows 
New Tractors 
Flex-King Plows 

608 ANDERSON TEXICO: As-
sume low interest rate loan on 
beautiful 2-bedroom home in 
Texico. Some of the extras are 
enormous den with fireplace, 
137'4 baths, concrete block 
fence, beautiful landscaping 
and much more. Call Nadine 
White at Echols Realty, 762-
6827 or at home 762-6827. 

49-2tc 

PLAINS 
EQUIPMENT CO. 

5400 Mabry Drive 

LOST: 2 folding chairs belong-
ing to Texico Fire Department. 
(One chair has welded leg.) 
Fan with covering. If found, 
please return to Texico Fire 
Department or call 482-9073. 

49-1tc 

FOR SALE-HOUSE IN TEX-
ICO. Bargain. Large living 
room, three large bedrooms, 
large closets, Permastone 
brick. Located on corner of 
seven lots. Good quiet neigh-
borhood. Close to school, 
church, post office, bank, and 
cafe. Private party. If I have 
to pay points for loan, price 
$27,750. Cash price $25,950. 
Seeing is believing. Come take 
a look. Will seriously consider 
any reasonable offer. 323 Gar-
wood, 482-9069. 

49-1tp 

WANTED--To make a deal 
with some woman to live in 
MOBILE HOME, rent free, to 
do some housekeeping. Ph. 
806/239-1126, Bovina, TX, Box 
667, 79009. 

49-ltc 

YARD SALE-12 noon to 6 p.m. 
Friday, Aug. 13 and Saturday, 
Aug. 14., also some men's 
slacks and shirts. 323 Garwood, 
Texico. 

49-ltc 

PASTURE FOR 50 head. Call 
806/825-3206. 

49-2tp 

GARAGE SALE - 310 First 
Street, Farwell (Log Home). 
Thursday, Friday, Saturday. 8 
a.m. - 'till? Lots of good stuff. 

49-ltc 

FOR SALE-3 bedroom, 2 bath 
brick home, 2,250 sq. ft., 2 car 
garage and workshop, sprink-
ler system, 2 acres. Owner will 
finance. 720 Craig St., Texico. 
Ph. 505/461-2363. 

49-tfnc 

Allis 
cX Chalmers 

JOBS OVERSEAS-Big money 
fast. $20,000 to $50,000 plus per 
year. Call 1-716-842-6000, Ext. 
8186. 

48-2tp 

HOUSE FOR SALE--Neat 3 
bedroom, 11/2  baths, FHA or 
VA Loan possible. 105 Avenue 
I, Farwell. Call Arlene S. 
Cleveland at Prince Realty, 
3001 N. Prince, Clovis, Ph. 
769-2101 or 763-6243. 

48-3tc 

WOULD LIKE TO BABYSIT, 
any age. 481-3644. 

49-2tc 

TWO-FAMILY GARAGE 
SALE--Friday and Saturday, 
607 2nd St., Farwell. Lots of 
miscellaneous items available. 

49-1tc 

HOUSE FOR RENT-Call 806/ 
965-2982. 

49-2tc 

FOUR LOTS FOR SALE-100 
foot front with all hook-ups for 
mobile home. 12 x 12 storage 
shed, $5,500. Call 482-3830, 401 
Turner, Texico. 

49-2tc 

GARAGE SALE-608 Anderson, 
Texico. Thurs., Fri., Sat. 9 
a.m.-6 p.m. CDT. School 
clothes, dishes, 13 and 15 in. 
tires, two 750 x 16 tires, mis-
cellaneous. 

49-1tc 

Fatty& Ckwtek 06 &lig 

Ralph Gates - Minister 
Sunday School - 10 a.m. 
Morning Worship - 10:50 a.m. 
Evening Worship - 6 p.m. TWO MINUTES-0 

WIN !HE BIBLE 
BY CORNELIUS R. SEAM PRES. 

'IRIAN BIBLE SOCIETY 
CHICAGO, ILLINOIS 60633 

Inks 
That Baptist Om& 

Joel Horne - Pastor 
Sunday School - 9:30 a.m. 
Morning Worship - 10:45 a.m. 
Evening Worship - 6:30 p.m. 

Fate& 
.Ruit 13aptistr atorit 

Dudley Bristow - Pastor 
Sunday School - 10 a.m. 
Morning Worship - 11 a.m. 
Evening Worship - 7 p.m. 

PEACE AND ACCESS 

"Therefore being justified by 
faith, we have peace with God 
through our Lord Jesus Christ; by 
whom also we have access . . ." 
(Rom. 5:1,2). 

"Being justified . . . we have 
peace with God"! What a priceless 
blessing! We believers are prone to 
take this blessing altogether too 
much for granted. 

Since the day we trusted Christ 
and the burden of sin rolled away, 
most of us have never had another 
question about our eternal destiny, 
and we have begun to take it for 
granted. We fail to appreciate suf-
ficiently what it means to be able 
to arise in the morning, go about 
our business during the day and 
give ourselves up to unconscious-
ness at night, always assured that 
through our Lord's redemptive 
work we have "peace with God" 
and our eternal destiny is secure. 
Surely this knowledge should over• 
whelm our hearts with constant 
gratitude and have a profound ef-
fect upon our daily conduct. 

The companion blessing to 

Anemity 06 Gei 

"peace with God" is our full and 
free access into His presence; an-
other blessing of grace far too little 
appreciated. Think of the wonder 
of our free access to God; how He, 
the Ruler of the Universe, invites us 
to come confidently before His 
"throne of grace" at our conve-
nience—"in time of need." 

"Let us therefore come boldly 
unto the throne of grace, that we 
may obtain mercy and find grace 
to help in time of need" (Hebrews 
4:16). 

Let us never forget that this high 
privilege was purchased for us by 
the precious blood of Christ, and 
that having thus been purchased, 
it is His will that we believers avail 
ourselves of "this grace." Could 
there be greater proof of His love 
for us? 

"Having therefore, brethren, 
boldness to enter into the holiest 
by the blood of Jesus, 

"By a new and living way, which 
He hath consecrated for us, through 
the veil, that is to say, His flesh" 
(Heb. 10:19,20). 

Courthouse 
Notes 

Rev. A.W. Harris 
Sunday School - 9:15 a.m. 
Morning Worship - 10:30 a.m. 
Evening Worship - 6:30 p.m. Instrument Report Ending 

August 4, 1982 in County Clerk 
Office, Bonnie Warren, County 
Clerk. Scut gime CaStaiic Ckwcek 

WD-Jon M. Roden-Dale A. 
Hart-lot 12, Blk. 1, Hicks Add 
Friona. 

WD-Sloan H. Osborn-Misael 
M. Rocha-lot 4, Blk. 90, Friona. 

WD-John Brito-Gloria Jones-
lot 2, Blk. 26, Friona. 

WD-Norbert Schueler-James 
W. Brough-Pt. Sec. 29, & part 
Sec. 32, T2N; R1E. 

WD-James W. Brough-E.K. 
Crouch-Pt. Sec. 29, & part Sec. 
32, T2N; R1E. 

WD-John Rando-Santos Ran-
do, Jr.-N60' of a 150' x 180' 
tract out NE/cor. of SEN Sec. 
1, T3S; R3E. 

Fr. Juan Jose Montoya, OFhl 
Sunday Mass - 9 a.m. (MST) 
Confessions 
Sunday - 8:30 a.m. [MST] 

Phone [505]763-6468 

Wiled Palma/A Ckaek 
Rev. L.L. Harris - Pastor 
Sunday School - 10 a.m. 
Morning Worship - 11 a.m. 
Evening Worship - 7:30 p.m. 
Thursday Worship - 7:30 p.m.  

CAPITOL FOODS FARWELL 
INSURANCE 

AGENCY, INC. 

Catzw*g 13aptig Ckwiek 
Orbin Snodgrass - Pastor 
Sunday School - 10 a.m. 
Morning Worship - 11 a.m 
Evening Worship - 7 p.m. 

AUTO-FIRE-CASUALTY 
509 Ave. A - Ph. 481-3671 Eteul Ligki Boast atm& 

Thomas J. Spikes - Pastor 
Sunday School - 9:45 a.m. 
Morning Worship - 11 a.m. 
Evening Services - 6:30 p.m. 

Classified 
Ads 

Get Results SHERLEY-ANDERSON- 
PITMAN, INC. Okialtaata Lame 

Welitalia await 
Allen C. Forbis - Pastor 
Sunday School - 10 a.m. 
Morning Worship - 11 a.m. 
Evening Worship - 6 p.m. 

I 	  

ROSE DRUG 	 THE 

& GIFT SHOP 	CITIZENS BANK 
4, P.O. Box 426 

Farwell, Tx. 79325 14 
w 

WORLEY MILLS INC. 

naa  Prescriptions a Specialty 
481-3281 

Texico Branch 
Complete Bank Service 

Member FDIC 

Okfalteata  Lase 
13aptiat &ad 

Howard Rhodes - Pastor 
Sunday School - 10 a.m. 
Sunday School - 10 a.m. 
Morning Worship - 11 a.m. 
Evening Worship - 6 p.m. LOVELACE 

OIL CO. Teat* Baptiat Ckwtek 

FUNDAMENTAL 
INDEPENDENT 
For Information 

Call 481-9208 

Woodrow Lovelace 

Ch Your Payroll 
St 9eikette 

Luikews Mack 
Herman J. Schelter - Pastor 
Sunday School - 9:30 a.m. 
Morning Worship - 10:30 a.m. 

Gasituiti Spastiak 
13optiat 

Sunday School - 9:30 a.m.  
Morning Worship - 10:45 a.m. 
Church Training - 5:30 p.m. 
Evening Worship - 6:30 p.m. 

Wednesday Evenin s - 7:00 

State Sen. Bill Sarpalins, Texas Senate, P.O. Box 12068. 
Capitol Station, Austin, Tx. 78711. 

Latta duet& 06 Occult 
L.L. Ginning - Minister 
Sunday School - 10 a.m. 
Morning Worship - 11 a.m. 
Evening Worship - 6 p.m. House Speaker Bill Clayton, Texas House of Represent-

atives, P.O. Box 2910, Austin, Tx. 78769, Pho. 512-475-3400. 

Hostig Weisttutiat 
Wetiumlibi Ckaxek 

Donald Holladay - Pastor 
Church School - 10 a.m. 
Morning Worship - 110.m. 

 Evening Worship - 7 p.m. 

Pkoduud  FEW 
'Baptist Clunk 

Bob Reid - Pastor 
Sunday School - 9:30 a.m. 
Morning Worship - 10:30 a.m. 
Evening Worship - 6 p.m. 

di% 

in the form of gift certificates. 
Joyce Sikes at the country 

club said that there are still a 
few openings for the weekend 
tournament, and if anyone is 
interested inplaying, they 
should call (806) 481-9910. 

Following the first day of 
play on Saturday afternoon, 
Walter Hughes and his Cook 
Shack Crew will serve a bar-
becue meal for all of the tour-
nament participants. 

Two Clovis men won the last 
year's event. 

State Line Tribune 
Box 255 
Farwell, Tex. 79325 

John Getz, Publisher 

Dear Sir: 

I obtained a copy of your 
paper, thanks to Mrs. Beulah 
McWilliams, while visiting in 
Farwell. And though you don't 
have a "letters to the editor" 
section, I wonder if you would 
be so kind as to print the fol-
lowing item? 

We, the undersigned, want to 
take this means of thanking all 
those who made our visit a 
most memorable one. We had 
a great time visiting with old 
acquaintances and making 
new ones at the Donaldson re-
union. 

We did so enjoy the church 
services with Galen and Jerry 
in charge. And the entertain-
ment provided by Zelda, the 
trio, Ruth, Gladys, and Louise, 
and the solo by Tammy, and 
last, but not least, the solo by 
Sterling. It was a great time of 
fellowship and fun. There was 
an abundance of food and it 
was all delicious. And such 
yummy desserts. 

We also want to thank Mr. 
and Mrs. Frank Edwards, Mr. 
and Mrs. Sterling Donaldson, 
and Mr. and Mrs. Joe McWil-
liams for having us in their 
homes for overnight guests. In 
addition, our thanks to Mr. and 
Mrs. J.C. Boone, Mr. and Mrs. 
Charlie Hromas, Mr. and Mrs. 
Arnold Hromas, Rev. and Mrs. 
Jesse Terry, Mr. and Mrs. 
Harold Carpenter, Mr. and 
Mrs. Wendol Christian, and 
Mrs. Ruby Tucker for all the 
food they provided. 

We had the pleasure of see-
ing "Texas" in the Pioneer 
Amphitheatre. Again, thank 
you all so much for making it 
all possible. 

And I (Flossie) want to add 
'a special "thank you" to the 
mothers of Texas for teaching 
such lovely manners to their 
sons. I went to the local 
grocery store with Mrs. Beulah 
McWilliams and I was sur-
prised at the friendliness. 
There were two gentlemen in 
the store who stepped back to 
let me pass. They touched the 
brims of their hats and said in 
their Texas (I love it) drawl, 
"How are you all?" You Tex-
ans know how it comes out: 
"Hower Ya'11?" I was amazed. 
In Calif., most men don't even 
hold the door for you, much 
less tip their hats. And speak 
to a stranger-never. 

So, thank you all, loved ones 
and strangers alike, for being 
so nice. 

We love you. 

Flossie Donaldson Keylock 
Ed and Hazel (Donaldson) 

Lawley 
Hugh and Mary Donaldson 

Texas judges learn 
to catch speeders 

COLLEGE STATION —
City judges from throughout 
Texas went back to school to 
learn what it takes to catch a 
speeder during a recent one-
day seminar at Texas A&NI 
University. 

The course, presented by the 
Law Enforcement Training Di-
vision of the Texas Engineering 
Extension Service, taught the 
magistrates the basics of radar 
operation and speed violation 
evidence gathering. During 
the afternoon, the judges took 
to the test track to watch radar 
in use. 

CLASSIFIED & LEGAL RATES: 
First insertion, per word - 10c 
Second and additional insertions - 8c 
Minimum charge - $2.00 on cash order 
Card of Thanks - Same as classified word rate 

Double rate for blind ads 
Classified Display - $1.75 per col. inch 

MINIMUM BILLING CHARGE $3.00 

Classified Insertion Deadline For 
Friday's State Line Tribune • 10 a.m. Wednesday 

U.S. Sen. Lloyd Bentsen, Room 240, Senate Office Building, 
Washington, D.C. 20510 Pho. 202-229-3121. 

U.S. Rep. Kent Hance, U.S. House of Representatives, 1610 
Longworth Building, Washington, D.C. 20515. Pho. 
202-225-4005. 

U.S. Sen. John Tower, Room 142, Old Senate Office 
Building, Washington, D.C. 20510 Pho. 202-224-3121. 



Running The Ropes Hit Ern Low 

SAVE-SAYE-SAYE 
DURING 
OUR- 

OUR 1982 SELL-DOWN CONTINUES! 
OVER 100-NEW FORDS AND SUBARUS MUST 

BE SOLD . . . ALL PRICES HAVE BEEN REDUCED . . . 

CHOOSE ANY 
OF THESE 
FOR ONLY '250 DOWN 

1982 FORD RANGER PICKUP 	1982 FAIRMONT FUTURA 

-4;;i11651613ki\. 

NO. 62067 

NO. 630490 

Special Guage Package-Rear Step Bumper-Morel 2 Dr.-White-Steel Belted Radials-Power Brakes-More 
Cash Selling Price $4,054 00 $250 Down Cash or Trade Plus Tax. Tags. & Title...Your 
Montly Payments Will Be 1194 II toe 41 months with approved credit APR 19 SM.. 
Total Amount of PaynitnIS19349 

Cash Selling Price $.5.214 00 	1750 Down Cash or Trade Plus Tay. Tags. 6. Title 	your 
Monthly Payedents Will Be $112.01 for 41 months with approved credit 	APR 19 514. 
Total Amount 01 Payments 58236 a 

1982 FORD UP. 1982.FORD MUSTANG 

ca:Ziab, 

4 Spd.-Bittersweet-P13-PS-AIR- Air-Tinted Glass-More! Red-PB-PS-Air-Reclining Bucket Seats- More! 
Cash Selling Poet 11.231 00 1250 Down Cash or Trade Plus Tay. TapS.11. TM, Your 
monthly Payments Will Be $142.93 for 4 months with approved credit.. APR 19.51%.. 
Total Amount 01 Payments III.6430 61 

Cash Selling Price $7.60000 	1750 Down Cash or Trade Plus la. Tags Title 	Your 
Monthly Payments Will Be $225 99104 la months w, th approved Cred:1 APR 19 51% 
Total Amount of PayMents 110.947 52 

1982 
SUBARU 

Undercoat-Paint Sealant-AC-Side Molding! 
Cain Selling Price 17.550 00 1250 Down Casts or Trade Pius Tam. Tags I. Title Your 
Monthly Payments Will Be 572704 for 41 months with approved credit APR 1!5191. . 
Total Amount Of Pay ments $10.657 92 

NO. 92292 

ASK ABOUT OTHER LOW DOWN PAYMENTS WE HAVE AVAILAILEI 
"YOUR GOLD MEDALLION SERVICE DEALER" 

762' 4421  HAGELGANTZ BIG COUNTRY 
FORD & SUBARU 

2400 
E. PAAOR 

NO. 72465 

Make sure you hear 
the latest hybrid status report. 

lager Seeds wants to keep you informed. At the 

Stauffer Seeds Action Plot, you'll pick up valuable news. 

Every season about this time, farmers in the Texico-Farwell 

Bovina area share a day in the field at the Stauffer 

Seeds Action Research Plot. This year we hope you'll 

plan to attend too. 

bin us at the roadside park, two miles West of 

Bovina on Highway 60, on Wednesday, August 18, at 10 a.m. 

CDT. You'll hear our agronomists and district managers answer 

, 	questions about how to squeeze more yield from an acre of 

land. You'll compare notes with other growers, talk about 

what's growing best in the area, and see why Stauffers Seeds 

hybrids are the ones to plant this season. Don't miss it. 

	

BILLY MAYFIELD 	MILTON LEE WALLING 
Route 1 	Farwell, Texas 	 Box 605 	Farwell, Texas 

Pk 825-3394 	 Ph. 481-3445 

LUNCH WILL BE SERVED 

TY 

• 
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Optimism Key Word For Longhorns 
[

Farwell Boosters Set 

Ice Cream Social 

• 

dition of a weight lifting pro-
gram and a football clinic to be 
held in conjunction with area 
schools this year. 

Lazbuddie will enter the 1982 
football season with a new 
conference affiliation. They 
are now members of the Dist-
rict 2-A North Zone team and 
will face two new opponents. 

The Longhorns will be 
matched up against Vega High 
School which finished at the 
top of Class A in the Panhandle 
last year, and they will also 
meet Valley and Nazareth who 
are both rated in the top 10 in 
Class A. 

Lazbuddie will first hit the 
field competitively on Septem- 

With eight returning letter- 
men and a coaching staff that 
can work together, optimism is 
the key word for the Lazbuddie 

I 
Longhorn varsity football team 
and head Coach Terry Camp-
bell. 

Campbell has high hopes for 
his Longhorns for the 1982 
football season, "We hope to 
be much improved this year 
and we hope to upset some 
folks' plans for the district 
championship," the coach said. 

Lazbuddie's gridiron squad 
finished last season with a dis-
appointing 1-9 record, but 
Campbell feels that a losing 
season is all in the past. He at-
tributes this feeling to the ad- 

staff, Lupe Valderez and Rex 
Compton, are putting the 
Steers through their paces in 
anticipation of the first scrim-
mage session on Friday, Aug. 
20, when the Blue and White 
will host Lorenzo. 

These Farwell Steers got in 
some practice running the 
ropes during agility drills at 
their two-a-day workouts which 
began this week. Head Coach 
Bruce Dollar and assistants 
Vester Joiner, Mike Martin, 
and two newcomers to the 

Lady Spikers Begin 

Two-A-Day Workouts • 

Farwell Booster Club will 
sponsor an ice cream social at 
Steer Stadium on Friday, Aug. 
20, in conjunction with the 
football scrimmage sessions 
featuring the JV and varsity 
Steers against the Lorenzo 
teams. 

The junior varsity will start 
its scrimmage at 5:30 p.m. 
with the varsity session to be-
gin at 7 p.m. 

The ice cream will be served 
at approximately 8:30 p.m., 
and the social is for all 
players, parents and fans. 

A short Booster Club busi-
ness meeting will be held at 
which time officers will be 
elected. Serving as officers 
during the past year have been 
James Williams, president; 
Doyle Ford, vice-president, 
and Lee Nell Eubank, secre-
tary. 

ner-up slot last season. Assist-
ing Lynn with coaching duties 
at Texico are Scott Parker, 
Roy King, and Mike Littlejohn. 
The Wolverines will see their 
first action in a scrimmage 
session against Dexter on Aug-
ust 27 and will play their first 
game of the season at Texico 
when they host Carrizozo. 

Texico Wolverine gridiron 
hopefuls hit the practice field 
this week as two-a-day sessions 
began Tuesday. Tackling and 
blocking drills were some of 
the routine activities on the 
agenda for the charges of head 
coach David Lynn. The Wol-
verines are optimistic about a-
nother trip to the state playoffs 
where they finished in the run- 

starting positions. 
Texico's season opener will 

be on September 2, against 
district opponent Dora at Tex-
ico. 

Two-a-day workouts will be 
all this week at 9 a.m. and 
again at 2 p.m. 

Lazbuddie School Offers 

Adult Computer Classes Club Hosts First Annual Couple's Golf Tournament 

ber 3, against Smyer at Laz-
buddie. 

Coach Campbell lists many 
strong points for his varsity 
squad with experience at the 
top of the list. "We'll have 
good player leadership this 
year," he said. 

Returning lettermen for the 
Longhorn varsity squad in-
clude Casey McBroom, quar-
terback, safety, senior; Ralph 
Gonzales, halfback, safety, 
junior; Daniel Schacher, wing-
back, cornerback, senior; Joe 
Dan Tarter, center, defensive 
end, senior; Lee Scott, center 
defensive tackle, junior; Jeff 
Jesko, guard, nose guard, 
senior; Rickie Dale, guard, 
nose guard, senior; and Mark 
Lust, tackle, defensive end, 
senior. 

Campbell also lists six very 
-competent non-letterman pros-
pects. They are Larry Nail, 
junior; Julian Ovalle, senior; 
Noe Gonzales, junior; Todd 
Daniel, freshman; David 
Schacher, freshman; and Paul 
Gonzales, freshman. 

Assisting Coach Campbell 
will be Carl Glass, a graduate 
of Southwestern Texas .State 
University, and Craig Terry, a 
graduate of Eastern New Mex-
ico University. 

Sessions will be at 5:30 and 8 
p.m. Enrollment fee is $35, and 
will be limited to nine persons 
to a class. 

To enroll, or for more infor-
mation, call Lazbuddie Inde- 
pendent School District (806) 
965-2156. 

17, 

Lazbuddie 	Independent 
School District is again offer-
ing classes in Beginning Basic 
Language Programming for 
the microZomputer. There will 
be four 21/2-hour classes begin- 
ning Tuesday, Aug. 	and 
continuing every Tuesday 
night until September 7. 

seven for the ladies. 
Winning the putting contest 

for the men was Ricky Henson 
of Littlefield, and Helen Fritz 
of Clovis was the top woman 
putter. 

Winners of the three contests 
were awarded gift certificates 
of $25 each. Denise Wilson was 
unable to accept her certif-
icate, however, because it is a-
gainst UM regulations. 

The putting contest was 
slated on Friday evening and 
was followed by a supper of 
grilled hamburgers prepared 
by Walter Hughes and his Cook 
Shack Crew. 

Hughes also prepared the 
Saturday night barbecue fol-
lowing the second round of the 
tournament. 

Learning To Pass 
Texico coach Mike Littlejohn 
practices passing drills with 
the volleyball girls during two-
a-day workouts which began 
last week. "It's going to de-
pend on how well we come 
around early and we won't 
really know that until game 

time," Littlejohn said when 
speaking of the lady spikers' 
chances of recapturing the 
state crown this year. Texico's 
season opener will be on Sep-
tember 2, against district op-
ponent Dora at Texico. 

  

 

	

Oriental Stucco 	$8.95 

	

Masonry Cement 	 4.25 

	

Portland Cement 	 4.95 

	

Storm Windows 	1 $28.00 & Up 

	

Insuittion-Fiberglass 	s  .18 Per Sq. Ft. 

FREE DELIVERY TO 
TEXICO & FARWELL 

HOME LUMBER 
& SUPPLY CO. 

1201 E. First 
	

Clovis 	763-4437 

Texico volleyball girls began 
their two-a-day workouts this 
week with coach Mike Little-
john expecting a lot from his 
Lady Wolverine squad. 

The Texico spikers enter the 
1982 season optimistic after 
being ranked second in the 
state last year, and determina-
tion is the key word for Little-
john and the Lady Wolverines 
who have their work cut out 
for them this season. 

"It's hard to tell how we're 
going to do," Littlejohn said. 
"We've got some talent but not. 
enough experience." 

Littlejohn said, "It's going to 
depend on how well we come 
around early and we won't 
really know that until game 
time." 

Texico lost three starters to 
IP graduation, and also returning 

letterwoman Ruth Scott, who 
led the Texico lady spikers 
with 204 spikes last year, who 
will be out for part of the 
season with a knee injury. 

"We don't expect Ruth to be 
back until sometime in Octo-
ber, and that's really going to 
hurt us, Littlejohn said. 

The 1982 Texico volleyball 
• season will see six returning 

letterwomen, and only one 
starter will be returning in 
time for the beginning of the 
season. Three juniors who saw 
some junior varsity action last 
year will also be vying for 

TELL OUR ADVERTISERS, 
YOU SAW IT 

IN THE TRIBUNE! 

first place and $168.75 each; 
Arnold and Shirley Galbraith 
of Vega, second place and 
$101.25 each; and David 
George and Patt Turner, both 
of Bovina, third place and 
$67.50 each. 

The four places awarded in 
the third flight wept to Keith 
Herington and Dolores Wil-
liams of Farwell, first place 
and $150 each; Jerry and Wy 
Haragon of Lovington, N.M., 
second place and $112.50 each; 
Dale Sikes and Kay Geuther of 
Farwell, third place and $75 
each; and Buster and Doris 
Herington of Farwell, fourth 
place and $37.50 each. 

Gift certificates were a-
warded to the winners based 
on the entry fee in their partic-
ular flight. 

Awards were also given to 
those individuals who hit the 
longest drive, hit closest to the 
pin, and the winning putters. 

Hitting the longest drive on 
hole one in the men's category 
was Kurt Krause of Clovis, and 
Denise Wilson hit the longest 
drive on hole nine in the 
women's division. 

Hitting the closest to the pin 
was Demp Foster on hole 
seven for the men and Sharron 
Hughes of Farwell also on hole 

Twenty-seven teams com-
peted for a purse of $2,075 in 
the first annual "Couple's 
Tournament" held at the Far-
well Country Club last week-
end. 

The tournament, which was 
Friday, Saturday and Sunday, 
featured golfers from Farwell, 
Clovis, Portales, Littlefield, 
Bovina, Muleshoe and Loving-
ton, N.M., to name a few. 

According to Joyce Sikes at 
the country club, the tourna-
ment was unique in itself be-
cause it was scored on a point 
system. One point was a-
warded for a bogie, two points 
for a par, three points for a 
birdie, five points for an eagle, 
and 10 points for a double 
eagle. 

The tournament was divided 
into three flights, said Mrs. 
Sikes, with three places a-
warded in the first two flights, 
and four places being awarded 
in the third flight. 

Winners in the champion 
flight were Brett Hargrove of 
Lubbock and Gracie Leary of 
Portales, first place and $150 
each; Jim Berry and Joyce 
Sikes, both of Farwell, second 
place and $90 each; and Peter 
	 and Diane Goldbaum of Clovis, 
r  third place and $60 each. 

Winners in the first flight 
were Ronnie Cary of Bovina 
and Jeanette Ford of Farwell, 

The millionth home run in Major League Baseball 
history was scored by Bob Watson, Hous-
ton Astro first baseman on May 6, 1975. 
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With each filled BIG BLUE 
BONUS BOOKLET 

Shurfresh 

ICE CREAM 
Round Half Cahn 
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With each filled Biu BLUE 
BONI'S BOOKLET 

Shuriresh 

EGGS 
Grade A 	it 

Met 
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BONUS BOOKLET 

This Monday, August 16 
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Commissioners Court 
Okays Highway Resolution rti3EIDok state fuel tax. 

The commissioners also rec-
ognized the Panhandle's de-
pendence upon good highway 
transportation and its current 
need for a number of major 
improvements and rehabilita-
tion projects. 

In other court business, Dr. 
Catherine B. Crawford, the 
district extension director of 

Parmer County Commission-
ers Court met in regular ses-
sion Monday, Aug. 9, and ap-
proved a resolution made by 
the Amarillo Chamber of Com-
merce asking each county and 
city to support the highway 
system here in the Panhandle. 

The commissioners agreed to 
support for legislation next 
year, additional highway funds 
through an increase in the 

(Pan Size lb 1.98 
Farm Fresh 

CATFISH 

the Texas Agricultural Exten-
sion Service, delivered a letter 
requesting consideration of ap-
propriations for the 1983 bud-
get for the County Extension 
Department. The request was 
approved unanimously and will 
be considered when the budget 
for 1983 is discussed. 

A boarding care bill in the a-
mount of $1,252 for county 
foster children was approved 
for payment. This money will 
be refunded to the county. 

Bills totaling $141 for a foster 
child and another child in need 
were approved for payment. 

The commissioners voted to 
grant an easement to cross a 
county road in Precinct No. 2 
with a water line. 

A transcript of a Justice of 
the Peace Examining Trial 
was paid for during the meet-
ing. 

County Judge Porter Roberts 
was contacted about the pos-
sibility of the county partic-
ipating in an area food bank. 
This was tabled pending re-
ceipt of more information..  

A motion was made and ap-
proved unanimously to renew a 
contract between R.D. Dale 
and the county to obtain water 
for the well belonging to Dale 
for the Precinct No. 3 barn. 
The contract was renewed for 
ten years at $100 per year. 

A motion was made and ap-
proved to ratify the following 
soil conservation work and that 
the work be performed when 
the machines are in that area 
and not demanded for use on 
the roads: Precinct No. 2: 
Billy D. Baxter, C.W. Stallings. 
Precinct No. 3: Randy Bush, 
Hoppy Jennings, and D.M. 
McGuire. 

lb. 994  
Country Pride 

DRUMSTICKS or 
THIGHS 

BIG BLUE 
BONUS 

SPECIALS 
WITH FILLED BIG BLUE 

BONUS BOOKLETS 

Farwell School Board 
Hires New Personnel U.S.DA Choice 

CUBE STEAK 
be used by Farwell students 
this fall. 

The expenditure part of the 
budget for 1982-83, in the a-
mount of $1,330,427, was adopt-
ed by school board members 
with a vote of four for approval 
and one abstention. 

The Farwell job descriptions 
and evaluation forms were ap-
proved as presented and the 
board members voted to ap-
point Cornell and Company to 
do the 1981-82 school audit. 

The school board accepted 
Borden's Milk bid to handle the 
business in the cafeteria for 
the 1982-83 school term, and 
they also set school lunch 
prices at the same figures as 
last year. 

A motion was made and u-
nanimously approved to sell 
two school typewriters and to 
keep three as spares. 

Shana Blain, high school stu-
dent, met with the board ask-
ing for permission to leave 
school the seventh period in 
order to work. The board 
granted her permission. 

Farwell School Board met on 
Monday, Aug. 9, and hired 
three new teachers for the 
1982-83 school year. 

Hired as early childhood de-
velopment teacher was Patsy 
Kingston, and her aide will be 
Julie Stickrod. Rosemary Gil-
leland was hired to serve as 
elementary school resource 
room teacher. These persons 
are all hired under the Plan 
"A" Special Education Pro-
gram. 

Also hired at the Monday 
night meeting was Linda Moss 
who will be in charge of the 
lunchroom. 

In other business, High 
School Principal Don Malone 
presented the new student 
handbook for approval. The 
handbook was unanimously 
approved as printed and will 

1u, 1.79 
Shurfresh 

BACON 
Folger's 

COFFEE 
1 lb. $1,69 
Can 

With each filled BIG BLUE 
BONUS BOOKLET 

12 Oz. Pkg. 99' Shurfresh 

FRANKS 
U.S.DA Choice Boneless 

CHUCK STEAK th 1.79 
Charmin Bathroom 

TISSUE 
4-Roll Pk. 59' 

With each filled BIG BLUE 
BONUS BOOKLET 

U.S.DA Choice Boneless 

SWISS STEAK 	4.98 FIRE CALLS 

New Koehler Chips Mow 

COOKIES 12 Oz. Pkg. 1.09 Texico School Board 
Approves Sale Of Bonds Del Monk Kosher Tiny 

DILL PICKLES 15 oz 	79' 

Del Monte No. 303 Yellow Cling 

PEACHES 	rat 59' 

FNRUMori "CoAnKTAIL 694  

5 lb. 5 Oz. Bs New Larger She 

CASCADE 59' 

Luis 
DIAPERS 

sit $2.59 
With each filled BIG BLUE 
BONUS BOOKLET 

Del Monte No. 303 
PEARS 	Halves 

On Thursday, Aug. 5, the 
Farwell Volunteer Fire De-
partment responded to a call 
to a smouldering burr pile at 
Lariat at 7:07 p.m. 

On Saturday, Aug. 7, firemen 
responded to a fire at the burr 
pile at Lariat at 1:55 p.m. 

Farwell answered one am-
bulance call this week to a 2nd 
Street residence at 6:44 a.m. 
on Sunday, Aug. 8. 

The fire department re-
sponded to a blaze at the same 
burr pile at Lariat at 7:19 p.m. 
on Tuesday, Aug. 10. 

Texico received one ambu-
lance call this week. On Sun-
day, Aug. 8, the ambulance 
was called to Ave. E and the 
Stateline Road to help with 
traffic during an automobile 
accident at 1:17 p.m. 

year will be Eddie West, Ken-
dale Burch, James Harding, 
Kenneth Shaw, Scott Parker, 
Mike Littlejohn, Roy King, 
David Lynn, Anna Southard, 
Jerry Sadberry, Ronnie War-
muth, Raymond Hadley, Vane 
Dosher, and Betty Dosher. 

A list of items for sale at the 
city auction was approved and 
the board decided not to pick 
up students on 21st Street be-
cause of hazardous conditions. 
Students on this route must 
supply their own transporta-
tion this year. 

Those attending the meeting 
were board members Johnnie 
Rucker, Arlye Crooks, Roy 
Thornton, Herman Genies, and 
Greg Martin; Marcia Leaven, 
Juanita Hadley, Paula Leigh-
ton, Kenneth Shaw, Student 
Council President, Jesse Oroz-
co; Kevin West, Student Coun-
cil vice-president; James 
Pierce, superintendent; and 
Paul Cassidy from Quinn and 
Company. 

$3.59  Around The 
Twin Cities 

Texico School Board met 
Tuesday evening to approve 
the sale of bonds amounting to 
$320,000. Citizen's Bank of Tex-
ico bought the bonds at an in-
terest rate of 9.73 percent. 
Other bidders included Colo-
rado National Bank of Denver, 
E.F. Hutton and Company, 
First National Bank of Denver, 
Quinn and Company, and 
Kirchner, Moore and Com-
pany. 

In other business at the 
monthly meeting, the school 
board hired Mary Powell as 
Title I aide for the 1982-83 aca-
demic term, and high school 
principal Kenneth Shaw was 
appointed New Mexico Activ-
ities Association representative 
for schools. 

School board members also 
approved bus drivers for the 
new school year. They are Max 
Carter, Pat Carter, Lewis 
Foster, Ruth Foster, Alice 
Winn, and Rosalee Stieg. 

Activity bus drivers for this 

Calif. Vine Ripe 

TOMATOES 	3141.00 
Del Monte 	46 Oz. Can 

PINEAPPLE JUICE 	494  Registration for Farwell ele-
mentary school children will 
be on Aug. 17 from 9 a.m. to 3 
p.m. CDT at the elementary 
school, 

SQUASH vsks 	th. 29' 
kcal Crown 

n. 

Farwell High School regis-
tration will be on Thursday, 
Aug. 19, beginning at 9:30 a.m. 
CDT in the high school audi-
torium. 

••• • lb. 394  Cap  If. Bartlett 

EARS 
Classes begin at Texico 

Schools on Wednesday, Aug. 
18, at 9 a.m. MDT. 

Del Monte No. 303 

CORN WIN Cis 	211.00 

STEED-TODD 
FUNERAL HOME 

"When Understanding Is Needed Most" 

Prince & Manana-Clovis-Ph. 763-5541 

CINEINNolITANS cat 311.00 

Colo. U.S. No. 1 Russet 

POTATOES io tb. Bag  1.29 
Del Monte No. 303 

SWEET PEAS Eat Garden 2189' 
Birdseye 

COOL WHIP 8  Oz 	69' 2189' SPINACH 
*don 
CREAM PIES 14 Oz. 99' 9.1 Monte 4 Pk 5 Oz. Asstd. 

PUDDING CUPS 89' 
1.09 

Shasta 12'0z. Canned Reg. 	511.00  
POP 	(Asst. Fbvon) 

00 (5 in) 

SUPER DOGS 
Kraft Spiral Macaroni-Cheese 

DINNERS 51/2  oz. ess 3179' 
Yes We Have Fresh Dill, Pickling lime 

And Pickling Salt 
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We Redeem U.S.D.A. Food Stamp 

Open Til 9 o'clock Every Night 

Double Stamps On Wednesday 
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